Table of Contents

Agriculture	
Antiquities	4
Army	5
Art	6
Associations	8
Banks & Finance	9
Books	10
Bridges	11
Buildings	
Canals & Inland Waterways	
Cemeteries	
Charities	
Children	
Coast	
Commerce & Trade	
Communications	
Crime & Punishment	
Docks & Harbours	
Drainage	
Education	
Elections & Politics	
Emigration	
Entertainments & Amusements	
Exhibitions	
Fairs	
Ferries	
Fires & Fire Brigade	
Fishing	
Folklore & Popular Culture	
Freemasonry	
Friendly & Benefit Societies	
Gardens & Parks	
Gas & Electricity	
History	49
Hospitals	
Housing	52
Industries	
Inns	54
Inventions	55
Libraries	56
Lifeboats & Lifesaving	57
Local Government	58
Maps	61
Markets	62
Medicine	63
Mills	64
Natural History	65
Navigation	
Navy	
Newspapers	
Occupations & Trades	
People	
Police	
Poverty & Poor Relief	
Prisons	
Property & Land	
Public Health	
Railways	
Religion	
NOTE 1011	90

Table of Contents

Shipping	95
Shops	90
Sports & Games	100
Statues & Memorials	101
Streets	102
Strikes	103
Temperance	
Theatres	
Towns and Villages	107
Trade Unions and Work	108
Transport	110
Trinity House	111
Wars	112
Water	113
Weather	114
Whaling	115
Women	116

Agriculture

Agriculture

Anthrax

At Driffield 26.8.93.5, 2.9.93.8, 28.4.94.5

In East Riding 25.2.93.2, 9.9.93.8

In Hull 28.4.94.2

Cattle Market

Meeting re Hull Cattle Market question 14.5.87.5 Meeting Tolls Hull Cattle Market 16.4.87.8, 23.4.87.8

Cattle Plague Committee

Meeting Cattle Plague Committee 14.5.87.3

Cattle trade

Letter Mr. Billany and J.H. Watson, cattle trade 26.9.91.5

Farmer

The Farmer of 50 years 17.3.88

Horse

Horse breeding for farmers - A.E. Pease 29.9.94.6, 6.10.94.6, 20.10.94.6, 27.10.94.6, 3.11.94.6

Milk

830 milk shops in Hull, 326 cow sheds in which are stalled 2,102 cows. All these places are registered and require inspection 28.10.03.5

Pigs

East Riding abolition of compensation for slaughtered pigs 30.1.92.5

Threatened closure of Hull Pig Market 18.88.2

Poultry

Pamphlet on Poultry rearing by Mrs. Cross of Aplleby Vicarage 3d. or 4d. 19.2.87.3

Sheep

Dispersal of John Turners flock of Lincs. long wool sheep, Ulceby 14.9.89.5

Swine fever

2 swine fever at Hull and how it is spread 25.8.88.2

And sheep scab in Hull 11.7.91.7

Cases at Hull 15.1.87.6, 16.4.87.3, 14.5.87.3, 18.2.88.8, 8.9.88.2, 11.8.88.2, 23.3.89.7, 13.4.89.7, 20.4.89.5, 27.4.89.7, 7.9.89.7, 23.5.91.3, 13.6.91.7, 20.6.91.7, 27.6.91.5, 25.7.91.3, 24.10.91.3

In Hull and anthrax in Hull 10.2.94.7

In York St. 1.1.87.6

Yorkshire Agricultural Show

Yorks. Agricultural Show at Beverley 4.8.94.7

Plans for Yorkshire Agricultural Show in Hull, Anlaby Road, Walton St. 3.8.89.3

Results Yorkshire Agricultural Show, Hull 10.8.89.7

Antiquities

Antiquities

Beverley

Old block house, Black Friary, Beverley 1.6.89.6

Beverley Gate

Sketch the Beverley Gate 7.12.89.6

Bishop's arch

Drawing Supposed Bishop's arch High St./ Scale Lane and details 6.12.90.3

Archaeological discovery High St to Scale lane new offices being built ancient arch unearthed 8.11.90.3

Fire arch

Archaeological finds Raynor and Crooks, Trinity House Lane, ancient fire arch 17.8.89.7

Inscribed stone

Sketch Inscribed stone of Ald Symons 20.9.90.7

Pearson Park

Sketch Ruins in Pearson Park 23.4.92.5

South Blockhouse

Sketch South Blockhouse 29.6.89.6, 6.7.89.6 Old block house, Black Friary, Beverley 1.6.89.6

Symons

Ald. Symons relics 10.10.96.8

Army

Army

Submarine Miners

Report Submarine Miners at Paull 11.8.88.3

Volunteers

Camp at Paull 29.7.93.8

Hull Artillery Volunteers at Paull 23.7.92.5

Parade at Holy Trinity 23.7.87.3

Meeting East Yorks. Defence League, volunteers at Duncomb Park 1.7.93.5

Art

Art Gallery

Meeting for fine Art Gallery in Hull 23.6.88.2

Report of Fine Art Gallery 25.5.89.5

Drawing

Supposed Bishop's arch High St./ Scale Lane and details 6.12.90.3

Etchings

Brown's publication of 6 etchings Holy Trinity, Dock Office and Pier, all Saint's interior, Wilberforce House 9.2.89.7

Pen and Camera

With Pen and Camera South Cave 22.8.91.7

Sale

Great sale of paintings in Hull 18.2.88.5

Sketch

Churchs

All Saints, Goxhill and Rev. W Seed vicar ex curate of Christ Church 13.7.89.6

Argyle St. Wesleyan Chapel 18.8.94.5

Sketch Bottesford Church 30.5.91.7

Clee Old Church 8.2.90.6

Corner stone laid R.C. Church at Bridlington and sketch 19.8.93.3

Foundation stone laid Parish Room, Alfred St. for St. James - sketch 12.8.93.7

Frodingham Church 31.1.91.7

Great Thornton Street Chapel 17.8.89.5

Holy Trinity Church Bridlington, Brantingham church 21.9.89.6

New church Scunthorpe 3.1.91.3 Of Cottingham church 19.3.92.3

Of Hollar's plan of Hull, St. Germain's, Winestead 10.8.89.6

Of Rudston Church 28.9.89.89.6

Of rustic bridge Snuff Mill, Cottingham and Kirk Ella church 30.4.92.5

Of St. Mary's, Sculcoates, Kingston Chapel & Brocklesby 20.7.89.6

Of St. Peter's, Drypool 19.10.89.6

Opening and Sketch of new Wesleyan Chapel Toll Gavel, Beverley 13.2.92.5

P M Chapel, Holderness Road 26.10.89.6

South Blockhouse and Hedon Church 6.7.89.6

South Blockhouse, Flamborough Head and Lighthouse, Croyland Abbey 29.6.89.6

Of St. Peter's, Barton and Goxhill Priory, Waterside Inn, Barton 22.6.89.6

St. Stephen's, St. Jude's, All Saints and Alderman Willows 31.8.89.6&7

Thornton Abbey sketches, George Houlton resident in abbot's house 11.5.89.5

Withernsea Church, Queen's Hotel and lifeboat sketches 17.8.89.6

St John's, Newland, Acadamy, Priory Louth, Louth Park Abbey 7.9.89.6

St. Augustine's monastery 23.11.89.6

St. John's, Newington 2.11.89.6

St. Mary's church, Boothferry Rd. Goole 14.11.91.2 Barrow on Humber Church 21.2.91.7

Hull College, Kingston College, Wesley Hall and Pier Street corner, Stepney chapel and St.

Matthew's 24.8.89.6

And article of Dr. Magee - Bishop of Peterborough 25.10.90.7

Grimsby

Corn Exchange Grimsby 18.2.90.6

Grimsby Town Hall 18.1.90.6

New Market Place Grimsby 1.2.90.6

Of Grimsby Hospital 22.3.90.6

Entrance to Peoples Park Grimsby 25.1.90.6

Ships

'Isabella' 14.3.91.3

'Columbine' - Hull ship 7.3.91.7

And report of launch of 'Endymion' 13.6.91.7

Of old 'Endymion' 25.7.91.7

Humber Guardship 'Audallous' 2.8.90.7

Sketch continued

Article Down Trent and sketches 21.5.92.5

Trentside Wildworth near Ferry and Hemingborough 13.2.92.5

Entrance to Tranby sketch 20.2.92.5 Details and sketch of C.H. Gore 25.2.93.5

Dr. Hymers 4.11.93.6

Projected Hull Grammar School 6.11.90.3

Projected Hymers College 19.7.90.7

Hull College, Kingston College, Wesley Hall and Pier Street corner, Stepney chapel and St. Matthew's 24.8.89.6

Hull Charterhouse 16.11.89.6 Hull Old Grammar School 18.5.89.5 Hull Infirmary in 1798 28.12.89.6 Hull Children's Hospital 1.3.90.6

Sketch and details of Convalescent Home 1.7.93.5

Hull Gaol in 1789 9.11.89.6

New Kingston Gas Co.'s offices Manor St. 7.5.92.3

New town hall for Selby 15.8.91.7

Beverley Road new library - Mr. Cheers, architect 18.5.95.7

Bicycle Ambulance at St. Alexandra Dock 15.6.91.3 Crosby Hall Marfleet, Primrose League 27.7.89.6

Hollar's plan of Hull, St. Germain's, Winestead 10.8.89.6

Inscribed stone of Ald Symons 20.9.90.7 Interior of Hull Market Hall 6.2.92.5

Patrick Robinson - Governor of the Poor, Hull 13.12.90.7

Pearson's Park in winter 27.2.92 Ruins in Pearson Park 23.4.92.5

Rustic bridge Snuff Mill, Cottingham and Kirk Ella church 30.4.92.5

Wind and watermill Cottingham 16.4.92.5

Highfield - Driffield on fire, home of Harrison Holt & sketches 4.2.93.5

St. Mary's, Sculcoates, Kingston Chapel & Brocklesby 20.7.89.6

The Beverley Gate 7.12.89.6

Wesleyan School at Barton 2.2.95.6

Priory church, Bridlington, St. Ann's convalescent home, Brid Quay harbour and Burton Agnes Hall 14.9.89.6

Proposed County Hall Buildings Beverley 11.10.90.7 Public Benefit Shoe Shop opened, sketch 27.6.96.8

Rept. and sketches on Louth 26.3.92.5

Two Louth sketches 9.4.92.5

St John's, Newland, Acadamy, Priory Louth, Louth Park Abbey 7.9.89.6

South Blockhouse and Hedon Church 6.7.89.6

South Blockhouse, Flamborough Head and Lighthouse, Croyland Abbey 29.6.89.6

St. Peter's, Barton and Goxhill Priory, Waterside Inn, Barton 22.6.89.6

Two sketches of Bridlington 2.4.92.5

Withernsea Church, Queen's Hotel and lifeboat sketches 17.8.89.6

Smith

F.S. Smith picture of Holy Trinity Chancel 20.9.90.3

Report on F.S. Smith artist 16.8.90.7

Views

Mr Martindale Waterworks Street has published fresh book of views of Hull 17.11.88.7

Wildridge

T. Wildridges sketches Hymers College etc. 24.1.91.3

Tindall Wildridge as artist 11.10.90.3

Associations

Anti-Mill Society

Meeting Hull Anti-Mill Society 31.3.88.5, 15.2.90.7

Anti School Board Prosecution Society

Meeting Anti School Board Prosecution Society 8.12.88.7

Amalgamated Society of Joiners and Carpenters

Free Library meeting Amalgamated Society of Joiners and Carpenters 15.9.88.2

Antiquarian Society

Meeting to form an East Riding Antiquarian Society 22.10.92.3

T.T. Wildridge proposal for an Antiquarian Society for the East Riding 5.3.92

East Riding Antiquarian Society annual meeting in Hull 31.10.96.5

Antiquarians at Beverley 30.9.93.8

Cabman's Society

Formation of Cabman's Soc. in Hull 5.4.90.7

Church Association

Conference in Hull 8.11.90.5

Discharged Prisoners Aid Society

Meeting Discharged Prisoners Aid Soc. To many Grimsby fisherlads imprisoned unnecessarily 12.3.92.2

Free Labour League

Ben Tillett in Hull 25.3.93.5

Meeting of Free Labour League in Hull 30.12.93.5

Industrial Co-operative Society

Meeting to establish Industrial Co-operative Society in Hull 21.12.89.8

Literary & Philosophical Society

Excursion to Bolton Abbey 22.6.89.7

Lecture by Canon Mc Cormick Personal Reminiscences of Eminent Men 5.3.87.3

Literary Club

Are we educating our children, Hull Literature Club lecture by Henry Rose, published by Browns 2.3.89.7

Lecture Malet Lambert on reading in Hull 3.12.92.5

President of Hull Lt. Club to press for Free Libraries 112.3.92.5

Master Carters and Rullymen Association

Hull Master Carters and Rullymen Association meeting 12.1.89.7

Mechanics Institute 21.5.87.6

Sanitary Association

Deputation to Sanitary Committee. by Sanitary Association on the homes of the poor of Hull

14.5.87.6

Conference Hull Sanitary Association 12.11.87.8

Meeting Hull Sanitary Association 5.2.87.5, 23.7.87.6, 5.11.87.6, 26.10.89.7, 20.9.90.3, 17.1.91.7

Annual meeting Hull Sanitary Asson 8.2.90.6

Trawl Fisherman's Society

Rept. Hull Trawl Fisherman's Society 8.8.90.3

Meeting Hull Trawl fishermen's Society 8.1.87.3, 23.2.89.7

University Extension Society

Age of Elizabeth lecture by A J Grant to Hull University Extension Society 28.9.89.8 Letter W Millington, Hull University Extension Society and the working class 28.1.88.3

Vocal Society

Launched at Cottingham 14.3.96.4

YMCA

First Annual meeting YMCA, Canon McCormick in chair, address Evils of Hull

19.9.91.3

Banks & Finance

Banks & Finance

Hull Savings Bank

Annual meeting 21.12.89.7

Books

Atkinson

Review of Forty Years in a Moorland Parish - Atkinson 16.5.91.8

Barron

Old Whaling days - Captain Barron, extract 11.1.96.2

Blashhill

Report on Blashhill's Sutton on Hull 4.7.96.9

Blundell St. Library

Gift of books to Blundell St. Library 20.9.90.5, 27.9.90.3

Booksellers

T L Moor of Darlington now in charge of Paragon Bookstall in place of Mr Coker 17.8.89.7

Boyle

The Rev. Mr. Boyle is engaged on a work dealing with the lost towns on the Yorkshire Coast
J.R. Boyle's Holy Trinity published A. Brown and Sons
4.10.90.7

Directory

Case - Bulmer versus Kelly re infringement of copyright of Directory, Hull, York, and Yorkshire 25.3.93.5

Etchings

Brown's publication of 6 etchings Holy Trinity, Dock Office and Pier, all Saint's interior, Wilberforce House

9.2.89.7

Mr Martindale Waterworks Street has published fresh book of views of Hull 17.11.88.7

Holy Trinity Church

Presentation of Books to Holy Trinity Church 5.4.90.7

Hymns Ancient and Modern

20 copies of Hymns Ancient and Modern have been presented for the use of the choirboys of St. Mary's,

Lowgate 16.6.94.5

Lads of Kingston

The Lads of Kingston published 17.11.88.7

Nicholson

John Nicholson, Folk Speech of East Riding published by Brown's 27.7.89.7

Poultry rearing

Pamphlet on Poultry rearing by Mrs. Cross of Aplleby Vicarage 3d. or 4d. 19.2.87.3

Rose

Are we educating our children, Hull Literature Club lecture by Henry Rose, published by Browns 2.3.89.7

Travis Cook

Review of his Manor of Myton 10.1.91.8

Wildridge

Report Tindall Wildriges Old and New Hull 19.11.87.3

Some rare books local and otherwise will be submitted at Mr. Wildridges book sale at the Monument Bridge saleroom on Monday. Many friends will regret Mr. Wildridges removal to London 18.8.94.5

Bridges

Bridges

Cottingham

Sketch Rustic bridge Snuff Mill, Cottingham 30.4.92.5

Craven St.

Bridge will soon be commenced 9.1.92.4

Drypool

Report on new Drypool Bridge 29.6.89.7

Salthouse Lane

Bridge to be opened 12th September 1.9.88.5

South Bridge

Meeting Bridges Committee South Bridge or Scott St./Jennings St. site 8.11.90.3

Meeting South Bridge Comm. 11.7.91.5

Spring Bank crossing

Meeting Works Committee proposed bridge over railway at Spring Bank crossing 13.8.87.3

Whitefriargate

Safety of Whitefriargate Bridge in question no trams over it 4.6.92.5

Buildings

Almshouses

Opening of new Hull Almshouses 5.11.87.6

Architecture

Francis Bond lecture - The Province of Photography in the study of Architecture 14.2.91.3

Beverley

Sketch Proposed County Hall Buildings Beverley 11.10.90.7

Cottingham

Local Board Cottingham tenders for sexton's cottage 13.4.89.8

Cottingham Local Board erection of Salvation Army Barracks 19.5.88.8

Flamborough

Foundation stone laid Victoria Working men's Institute, Flamborough, by Conservatives 4.6.87.5

Goole

Opening Goole Cottage Hospital 17.1.91.8

Grammar School

Sketch Hull Old Grammar School 18.5.89.5

Sketch Projected Hull Grammar School 6.11.90.3

Sir John Leng and sale of Old Grammar School building 3.4.90.7

Hull Grammar School-projected sale of old building 3.5.90.7

Hull Grammar School conditions of rebuilding 21.6.90.3

Hull Grammar School opening deferred 17.10.91.2

Meeting plans for new Hull Grammar school 6.9.90.7

Hull and Sculcoates Dispensary

Opening of new Hull and Sculcoates Dispensary Baker St. 9.7.87.3

Hymers College

Sketch Projected Hymers College 19.7.90.7

Foundation stone of Hymers College to be laid Jan. 21st. 3.1.91.5

Opening of Hymers College - plans 28.10.93.5

Kingston Gas Co.

Sketch New Kingston Gas Co.'s offices Manor St. 7.5.92.3

Kingston Sunday school

Foundation stones laid Kingston Sunday school 30.3.89.7

Liberal Club

Sale of East Hull Liberal Club to Sculcoates Board of Guardians 6.7.95.3

Library

Foundation stone laid James Reckitt Library 13.4.89.7

Bowman of Stamford tender for Beverley rd. Library, £1.984 Mr. Cheers architect 14.7.94.5

Sketch Beverley Road new library - Mr. Cheers, architect 18.5.95.7

Meeting proposed new public buildings in Hull including Library and Technical school 6.1.94.3 Plan for Central Public Library and Technical School to be sited on Corporation Field 2.11.95.4

Mortuary

Restoration of Castle St. Mortuary 3.5.90.7

Municipal buildings

Plan of proposed municipal buildings in Albion St./Baker St. area 11.8.94.5

Public Hall

Meeting - Public Hall site 30.12.93.3

Meeting proposed public hall at Hessle 30.4.92.5

Need for public hall in East Hull 17.9.92.5

Public Rooms

150 rebuilding the Public Rooms 22.10.92.5

Royal Institution

Report proposed alterations to Royal Institution 11.8.88.2

Sanatorium

Opening of Hedon Road Sanatorium 14.5.87.3

Selby

Sketch New town hall for Selby 15.8.91.7

Technical school

Meeting proposed new public buildings in Hull including Library and Technical school 6.1.94.3

Buildings

Plan for Central Public Library and Technical School to be sited on Corporation Field 2.11.95.4

Trinity House

Details of the new entrance to Trinity House 2.1.92.3

Wilberforce House 20.6.96.5

Sale of Wilberforce House to Willows, Holt & Willows - £2,250 23.5.96.3

Canals & Inland Waterways

Manchester Ship Canal
To buy two of Priestmans engines 2.3.89.7
Railway and Canal Bill

Report 30.6.88.3

Cemeteries

Cemeteries

Castle St

Restoration of Castle St. Mortuary 3.5.90.7

Meeting Sanitary Committee, bad state of mortuary 25.5.89.5

Cottingham

Dedication of new cemetery Cottingham 24.11.88.5 Cottingham Local Bd. New cemetery 4.6.87.8

Cottingham Local Board Cottingham tenders for sexton's cottage 13.4.89.8 Meeting Cottingham Local Bd. cemetery consecration 12.3.87.8

Meeting Cottingham Local Board re new cemetery 13.10.88.8

Crematorium

Meeting Burial Comm - suggested Crematorium 4.4.91.7

Hodgson St.

Burial ground now disused and taken over by Corporation 16.1.92.3

Preston

Consecration of new burial ground Preston 12.10.89.8

Charities

Charities

See also POVERTY & POOR RELIEF

Almshouses

Official inspection new Hull almshouses 28.5.87.6

Bishop Watson Charity

Hull Bishop Watson Charity, the New Hull Charity Scheme 19.2.87.3

Charity Trustees

Meeting of Hull Charity Trustees 21.5.87.6

Charitable Trusts Bill-Hull Grammar School-speeches of Sir Albert Rollit and F.D. Grotrian 10.5.90.3

Hull Charity Trustees and Hull Grammar School 11.2.93.8

Charterhouse

Sketch Hull Charterhouse 16.11.89.6

Municipal Charities Committee

Meeting Municipal Charities Committee, scene with canon McCormick 5.1.89.7

Sailors Home

Jack ashore - Sailors Home in Hull 27.2.92.7

Morley Roberts account of Hull Sailors Home 25.5.95.6

Children

Children

Cruelty

6 strokes of the birch for stealing 2 whips 11 year old 10.9.92.5

Youth, 15, strung up by father for theft 31.1.91.5

Fountain Road school caning case 20.9.90.5

Florence Cawood case x School Board etc. Absconded but punishment to harsh 20.2.92.3 & 27.2.92.5

Education

Are we educating our children, Hull Literature Club lecture by Henry Rose, published by Browns 2.3.89.7 Parkgate Ave. School for children - F. H. Jackson passed 1st.class - Classics 1.1.87.6

Homes

Cottage Homes for Hull children 8.2.96.7

Proposed home for homeless children - Waifs and Strays, 200 children in Hull 16.11.95.3

Mortality

Conference on mortality in children in Hull 3.8.89.3

Poverty

Court cases children not at school through poverty 2.3.95.5

Free dinners for poor children at St. James by Rev. D K Moore, began these while at St. Philip's 9.3.89.7 Christmas treat for poor Catholic children - Lady Sykes 500 1.1.87.6

Christmas dinner for 300 poor children St. James, meat, baked pots and coffee, mince pies and orange 200 bags of coal and groceries given in the parish 2.1.92.3

Coast

Bridlington Quay

Sketch Bridlington Quay harbour 14.9.89.6

Flamborough Head

Sketch Flamborough Head and Lighthouse 29.6.89.6

Lost towns

The Rev. Mr. Boyle is engaged on a work dealing with the lost towns on the Yorkshire Coast

J.R. Boyle lecture Lost Towns of Yorkshire Coast

1.11.90.7

Sunk Island

Tender for restoration of chalk bank and groynes at Sunk Island that of J. Sangwin accepted £2,586.2s. 27.5.93.7

Commerce & Trade

Association Chambers of Commerce

Meeting at Hull Association Chambers of Commerce 21.9.89.7

Chamber of Commerce

Meeting Hull Chamber of Commerce 5.11.87.6

Hull Chamber of Commerce and Hull Docks 25.3.93.5

Fish

Hamburg fish trade diverted to Hull during cholera outbreak 17,9.92.8

Grimsby fishing trade in 1889 28.12.89.8 Grimsby fish trade loss of life 29.12.88.8

Report on Grimsby fish trade in 1886 1.1.87.8

Hull Fishing trade Old Style and New-extensive orders for steam trawlers 23.8.90.5

Hull possesses 20 sailing smacks 10.9.92.5

Live Cod and Halibut brought to Hull 6.9.90.7

Strike

Hull trade affected by the strike 17.6.932

Timber

A local Retrospect-Commerce timber etc. 4.1.90.7

Trades and Labour Council

Meeting Hull Trades and Labour Council 10.5.90.5, 19.7.90.5, 25.10.90.7

Trades Council

Hymers Bequest, meeting of Hull Trades Council 26.1.89.7, 20.7.89.3

Hull Trades Council and School Bd. Appeals 4.7.91.5

Meeting Hull Trades Council 18.6.87.6, 11.10.90.3, 8.11.90.5

Meeting Trades Council re proposed Board of Conciliation 26.7.90.3

Meeting Hull Trades Council-wages in Hull 1.2.90.7

Letter Trades Council and Employees Liability Bill 26.1.89

Long account Hull Trades Council and Employees Liability Bill and Billany letter 19.1.89.7

Communications

Communications

Telephone

Cottingham to be linked to Hull by telephone 30.5.96.5

Crime & Punishment

See also COURTS, POLICE, PRISONS

Absentees

Court cases children not at school through poverty 2.3.95.5

Assault

Headmaster Charterhouse lane School fined 10 shillings for assaulting pupil 21.5.87.8

Alleged assault at Willerby Asylum22.9.94.2

Case Assault on free labourer's wife 3.6.93.5

Assault on Free labour man - Hull 9.5.91.3

Court case recent assaults during recent strike 14.7.94.7

Assault on Cottingham schoolmaster 19.2.87.3

Salvation Army assault case 11.8.88.3

Scuffle at Newland, man refused to leave Haworth Arms, assaulted landlord 18.4.91.7

Bankruptcy

Of George Howard, smack owner 14.4.88.8

Bankruptcy proceedings Kingston Cotton Mills 15.12.94.8 Kingston Cotton Mills - case against the directors 7.12.95.7

Breach of regulations

Edward Good, builder, Barmston Street, in court for building houses with no plans 5.1.89.7

Case of overcrowding in George St. house 29.11.90.7

North Myton Tavern, Collier Street, alleged breach of licence 28.12.89.3

Burglary

At Aldborough vicarage Rev. A B Poole 2.11.89.8

Find of burglars tools at Lincoln 29.9.88.5

St Mark's vicarage, verger charged, includes 9 bottles of whiskey stolen fron vicar's study 10.8.89.3

Storry Smithson's and St. Mary's Sculcoates burgled 1.6.89.7

Cock fighting

In Hull case 20.6.91.5

Coining

Gang arrested in Hull 24.4.88. Capture of coiners in Hull 6.8.87.6 21.4.88.5

Coining gang case

Case - Bulmer versus Kelly re infringement of copyright of Directory, Hull, York, and Yorkshire 25.3.93.5

Crime

Copyright

The year's crime in Hull, Chief Constable's report

Cruelty

6 strokes of the birch for stealing 2 whips 11 year old 10.9.92.5

Youth, 15, strung up by father for theft 31.1.91.5

Fountain Road school caning case 20.9.90.5

Florence Cawood case x School Board etc. Absconded but punishment to harsh 20.2.92.3 & 27.2.92.5

Escape from Hull Industrial School 26 strokes on each hand then 18 on each hand 4.9.89.5

Case cruelty at Hull Workhouse 16.3.89.7

Case of brutality on Hull smack 'Elsa' 13.4.89.3

Case of cruelty on Grimsby smack 26.3.92.3

Damage

Destructive boys at Cottingham, damage to market garden 12.7.90.7

Prosecution damaging trawl nets at sea 12.3.87.6

Default

Case by vicar of Aldborough, James Harness, refusing to pay 1s 11/2d Easter Dues to vicar 18.8.88.5

Diseased meat

Hessel de Boer in court, diseased meat 9.5.91.3

Fraud

Case - delegate of Dockers Union 4.4.91.5

Infanticide

At Sunk Island 31.12.92.8

Intimidation

21.2.91.7 Court cases, intimidation by union secretary of sailors

Crime & Punishment

Missing List of Hull persons missing, 12 – very high 15.6.95.5 Murder Albert Dock Murder 8.1.94.7, 25.8.94.2 At Sherburn in Elmet 13.10.88.7 Cottingham murder 16.11.95.7 In Bean St. 27.7.95.2 Preston In Marsh lane, Preston Mary Jane Langley 8.8.91.2 Preston Murder 22.8.91.2, 19.9.91.5 Preston murder. long acc. 15.8.91.2 In Preston long lane 5.5.94.7 Myton St In Myton St. 25.7.96.7 Myton St. murder inquest 12.9.96.5 Myton St., murderer hanged 26.12.96.5 In Woodhouse Street 11.2.88.2 Of Vicar of Owthorne - Sinclair 9.5.96.2 On Grimsby smack 'Doncaster' 16.3.89.5 Hull man murdered at Gainsborough 17.9.92.5 Rainhill Murders Deeming and Hull Gaol 16.4.92.5 Deemings wife a native of Beverley 19.3.92.5&7 Neglect Court case trawler collisions - sleeping at the wheel 17.8.95.5 Hull Board of Guardians, long account of neglect of an old man, Thacker 12.1.89.7 Meeting Hull Board of Guardians, long account of Thacker case 26.1.89.7 Nuisance Brickmaking nuisance at Dairycoates 19.1.89.7 Cycling nuisance in Pearson Park 14.7.88.5 Hart and Grindell, cake & manure maufacturers, in court for nuisance 30.5.91.5 Prosecution for nuisance, ref. sanitary inspector in Hull 12.5.88.2 Nuisances at Newland 2.6.94.7 Case - Newland Smells 18.7.96.8 Case insanitary pigstyes in North St. 16.7.92.5 Case - leaving smacks in the fishing grounds, skippers going ashore 9.8.90.7 Obstruction Salvation Army captain in court for causing obstruction in Lime Street 1.12.88.7 Pick pockets In court - on duty at Beverley races 16.7.92.8 Rowdvism Midnight row at Cottingham 20.1.94.5 No more rowdyism in Pearson Park 7.10.93.2 Scandal Case Eastern district drainage scandal 9.4.92.5 Baccarat case. Major Granville Bromhead-Lincs. man 7.1.91.3 Baccarat case 21.2.91.7 21.3.91.3 Tranby Croft scandal Trandby Croft case - long acc. 6.6.91.2 Close of the Baccarat case 13.6.91.3 Post Baccarat case. 20.6.91.2 Shooting At Cottingham, accidental 16.6.94.5 Suicide Beverley suicide 12.7.90.5 Rev. John Hugh Davies vicar of Bishop Burton in court for trying to cut his throat 12.3.87.8

Page 22

30.12.90.5

Suicide Henry A. Larkin, late assistant master Hull & East Riding College

Theft

Crime & Punishment

Case of breaking and entering St. Philip's, Holy Trinity and Christ Church
Impudent theft from Anlaby Road Workhouse
12.10.89.3

Trespass

Case of trespass in grounds of Jalland Hall 9.11.95.7

Vandalism

In West Park 17.6.93.8

Will

Case Kaffir marriage of Christopher Bethell and Kaffir Girl child Teepo not in will 24.12.87.8

Docks & Harbours

Bill

Hull Docks Bill in Parliament 18.6.92.5 Hull Docks Bill 14.2.91.5, 3.6.93.7, 10.6.93.7 Report Hull Dock Co, Bill 8.1.87.5, 2.4.92.3

Chamber of Commerce

Hull Chamber of Commerce and Hull Docks 25.3.93.5

Crisis

Long acc. Hull Dock Crisis 18.2.90.3

Report on Hull dock crisis 8.3.90.3

Disagreement

At Hull Docks 17.6.93.5

Old Harbour

Ref. to diverting River Hull and converting Old Harbour into a dock 15.10.92.5

Rail and Docks crisis

William Peasegood letter on Hull its Docks, Railways, etc. 5.1.89.5 Town's meeting Hull Rail and Docks crisis, long account 23.2.89.3

Meeting directors Hull rail and dock crisis 2.3.89.3

Report Hull rail and dock crisis 9.3.89.5 Hull Dock and rail crisis 16.3.89.3, 23.3.89.5 Letters Hull rail and dock crisis 30.3.89.5

Docks and Rail Co. 28.2.91.3

Resignation

Of Chairman of Hull Docks Bd. (Ringrose) 7.5.91.7

Sale

Municipalisation of Hull Docks 3.9.92.5

Proposed sale of the Docks 6.2.92.2 & 13.2.92.2

Proposed transfer of Hull Docks 4.3.93.5

Smack owners

Meeting smack owners and Hull Dock Co. 21.3.91.8

Towns meeting

Re Hull Docks 20.2.92.5

Drainage

Drainage

See also AGRICULTURE, PUBLIC HEALTH

Beverley

Ratepayers meeting on drainage at Beverley 15.10.92.8

Hedon

Drainage and water supply9.12.93.5

Hessle

Meeting Sculcoates Rural Sanitary Authority – Hessle drainage 21.12.89.8

Local Govt. Bd. inquiry - Hessle drainage 1.8.91.4

Hull

Relief work in Hull, Works Committee – paving, drainage 18.11.93.5

Trouble bad drainage in Hull bad workmanship 4.10.90.8

Kilham

Drainage of Kilham 15.9.88.8, 9.11.89.8

Examination of sewers 9.4.92.8 Rept. on Kilham Drainage 6.12.90.7

Scandal

Case Eastern district drainage scandal 9.4.92.5

Stoneferry

Inspection of new drains at Stoneferry 18.10.90.3

Education

Absenteeism

Court cases children not at school through poverty 2.3.95.5

Escape from Hull Industrial School 26 strokes on each hand then 18 on each hand 4.9.89.5

Girl Pearson and Industrial School. Absconded 6 times in 6 months 3.9.92.3

Anti School Board Prosecution Society

Meeting Anti School Board Prosecution Society 8.12.88.7

Barrow

Opening of new schools at Barrow 30.11.95

Brigg

Trouble at Brigg Grammar School 16.2.92.3

Charterhouse lane School

Headmaster Charterhouse lane School fined 10 shillings for assaulting pupil 21.5.87.8

Clifton Street Board School

Leader on nuisance Clifton Street Board School 21.9.89.5

Commercial education

Lack of commercial education in Hull 28.12.89.3

Convent school

Residence of late Mr. Hodge bought for Convent school 2.1.92.4

Cottingham

Assault on Cottingham schoolmaster 19.2.87.3

School Bd. 2 repts. 23.12.93.3

Cottingham school and Local Bd. 29.4.93.8

Craven St. School

Mr. Acland, Minister of Education, v Dr. Lambert re Craven St. School 13.1.94.4

Deaf mutes

There are between 30 and 35 deaf mutes in Hull. To send them to institutions would cost the ratepayers £550 or £600. To educate them at a centre in Hull where 10 or 12 additional children could be received from the districts would cost exclusive of buildings amount £320 5.10.95

Eldon College

Prize day Eldon College, Marlborough Avenue 4.8.88.2

Girls schools

Outing pupils Miss Marsh girls school, 30 John Street 30.6.88.8

Park road Girls school to be altered and enlarged Middleton St. school to be enlarged by additional story for a junior dept. 1012.92.4

High School

Meeting proposed Girls High School for Hull 16.11.89.3

Opening of Hull High School for Girls 3.5.90.7

Mrs. Mackie has been appointed matron of the Girls Industrial School, at a salary of £60 per annum, with residence and rations 5.10.95.4

Grammar School

Charity Trustees

Charitable Trusts Bill-Hull Grammar School-speeches of Sir Albert Rollit and F.D. Grotrian 10.5.90.3

Hull Charity Trustees and Hull Grammar School 11.2.93.8

Grammar School Committee

Meeting Grammar School Committee 23.2.89.7

Meeting Grammar School Comm. furnishing of school for £100 including £25 for new piano 16.1.92.3

Meeting of Grammar School Committee - proposed amalgamation with Hull and East Riding College 5.2.87.3

Ref to new building 2.1.92.3

Hymers Bequest meeting of Grammar School Committee 29.10.87.6

Old Boys

Meeting Old Boys of Hull Grammar School to form annual re-union 2.3.90.7

Foundation dinner Old Boys Hull Grammar School 26.4.90.3

Meeting Old Boys Hull Grammar School to promote Historic Fair to purchase and fix relics of the Old School House in the new building and erection of gymnasium 10.12.92.4

Bazaar at Holy Trinity in aid of buying Old Grammar School 7.12.89.7

Grammar School continued

Historic Fair at Hull Grammar School 21.1.93.5

Sir John Leng and sale of Old Grammar School building 3.4.90.7

Hull Grammar School-projected sale of old building 3.5.90.7

Hull Grammar School conditions of rebuilding 21.6.90.3

Hull Grammar School opening deferred 17.10.91.2

Sketch Hull Old Grammar School 18.5.89.5

Sketch Projected Hull Grammar School 6.11.90.3

Meeting plans for new Hull Grammar school 6.9.90.7

Letter Hull Grammar School applications for a grant 11.10.90.5

Resignation of Mr. Logan headmaster of Hull Grammar School 13.8.87.6

Short list of candidates for Hull Grammar School headship 8.10.87.3

Presentation to C.E. Butler Headmaster of Hull Grammar School 29.7.93.8

Mr. J.H. Clulow, B.A. Lond. appointed form master of the lower 4th at Hull Grammar School 8.8.94.5

Distribution of prizes, Hull Grammar School21.12.89.2

Higher Grade School

Alderman Frazer move for Higher Grade Schools in Hull 7.1.88.3

Meeting to consider Higher Grade School for Hull, Alderman Frazer 7.7.88

Central Higher Grade School opened on Monday morning 24.1.91.3

Opening of Higher Grade School, Hull 21.3.91.5 Pauper boy sat for Higher Grade School 30.9.93.3

Hull and East Riding College

Annual meeting Hull and E.R. College 19.3.87.8

Leader on proposal by Francis Bond to offer 3 open scholarships at the Hull and E.R. College 19.3.87.5 Meeting of Grammar School Committee - proposed amalgamation with Hull and East Riding College 5.2.87.3

Mr. F. Bond quoted some remarkable figures as to the success of the students at the Hull and East Riding College. He estimated 25% of the total income was returned to the parents in the form of scholarships won by the boys. 29.10.92

J E Forty appointed second master Hull and East Riding College, ex Market Bosworth Grammar School and Dewsbury Grammar School 29.6.89.7

Decision to close Hull and East Riding College 29.7.93.7

Hull College

Sketch Hull College, Kingston College 24.8.89.6

Humber St. School's

Report. Humber St. School's 16.7.87.3

Hymers College

Hymers Bequest

A Grammar School for Hull-Hymers Bequest and funeral 16.4.87.5

Hymers Bequest Will disputed 30.4.87.5

Will of Dr. John Hymers 11.6.87.5

Report. Hymers Bequest 30.7.87.5

Short Report. Dr. Hymers 21.5.87.3

Sketch Dr. Hymers 4.11.93.6

Leader on Hymers Bequest 4.6.87.5

Meeting Hon. Freedom Committee and Hymers 20.12.90.7 Description of freedom casket for Mr. Hymers 24.1.91.3

Hymers Bequest, meeting of Hull Trades Council 26.1.89.7

Meeting Hull Trades Council re Hymers College scheme 20.7.89.3

Meeting friendly societies and labour reps, Hymers College scheme 27.7.89.5

Meeting Town Council re Hymers Gift 2.2.89.7

Hymers Bequest meeting of Grammar School Committee 29.10.87.6

Meeting to appoint Hymers Bequest Committee and Hull Town Council 12.11.87.2, 19.11.87.6

Meeting Hymers Bequest Committee 3.3.88.3, 22.12.88.8, 6.7.89.7, 19.10.89.7

Hymers College meeting 19.4.90.4

Mr. J. Woodhouse writes that the designs for this college may be inspected by the public at the Town Hall today (Hymers College) 14.6.90.7

Sketch Projected Hymers College 19.7.90.7

T. Wildridges sketches Hymers College etc. 24.1.91.3

Hymers College continued

Foundation stone of Hymers College to be laid Jan. 21st. 3.1.91.5

The College is within, a few weeks of completion. Gore Vice Principal of Liverpool College 11.2.93

Opening of Hymers College - plans 28.10.93.5

Hymers College - Headmastership 4.4.93.5

Mr. C.H. Gore successful applicant out of 73 applicants for Hymers headship Mr. Gore 19 votes, Mr. Francis Bond 4. Mr. Furley 3. 11.2.93

Details and sketch of C.H. Gore 25.2.93.5

Appointment of Masters at Hymers College 12.8.93.3

Hymers College is getting on now something like 240 scholars. Mr. Gore is pleased with at the prospect and

he is delighted with his surroundings
Meeting Hymers College governors
15.9.94
23.11.89.7, 25.1.90.5, 21.6.90.3

A Night at Hymers College 21.4.94.7

Industrial School

Escape from Hull Industrial School 26 strokes on each hand then 18 on each hand 4.9.89.5

Girl Pearson and Industrial School. Absconded 6 times in 6 months 3.9.92.3

Leader-ref to acceptance of Mr. Southern's tender for Industrial School in Park Ave. 8.1.87.4

Mrs. Mackie has been appointed matron of the Girls Industrial School, at a salary of £60 per annum, with residence and rations 5.10.95.4

Sunday on the Southampton 10.8.95.6

Keyingham

School Bd. exam 5.5.94.8

Kingston College

Sketch Hull College, Kingston College 24.8.89.6

Lime Street School

Mr H Hooton appointed assistant master Lime Street School 15.9.88.2

School boys strike Lime Street school 12.10.89.7

Middleton St. school

Park road Girls school to be altered and enlarged Middleton St. school to be enlarged by additional story for a junior dept. 1012.92.4

North Frodingham

School inspectors report 2.6.88.8

Parkgate Ave.

School for children - F. H. Jackson passed 1st.class - Classics 1.1.87.6

Pupil teachers

Leader on ex-pupil teachers pay 9.1.92.4 & 5

Scholarships

F Bond letter on public Elementary Scholarships 25.2.88.3

Leader on proposal by Francis Bond to offer 3 open scholarships at the Hull and E.R. College 19.3.87.5 Leader on ladder between Osborne St. school and Durham University, scholarships and exhibitions

22.10.92.5

School Bd

Letter Hull School Bd. and its teachers 16.5.91.5 Declaration of Poll - School bd. election 23.4.92.5 Hull School Bd. apps. 9.4.92.5, 4.3.93.3, 2.9.93.2 & 3

Letter on Dean Sullivants objection to a trade unionist to sit on School Bd.

Hull school bd. to consider swimming lessons - East district 7.5.92.4

Hull School Board and night classes 7.7.88.2 Letter S.H. Smith - Hull School Bd. 13.6.91.5

Meeting

Hull School Board 4.2.88.5, 5.1.89.7, 9.2.89.3, 18.5.89.7, 8.6.89.7, 5.10.89.3, 4.1.90.8, 8.2.90.3, 8.3.90.3, 5.7.90.3, 30.8.90.3, 13.9.90.7, 10.6.93.7

On harsh prosecutions 9.3.89.7

Appointment of teachers 6.4.89.8, 6.7.89.7, 6.12.90.7, 7.3.91.7, 5.3.92.3, 7.1.93.3

10.1.91.3

St. Mary, School

H.M.I. Rept. on St. Mary, School 27.6.91.7

Sunday School

Foundation stones laid Kingston Sunday School 30.3.89.7 600 Sunday school scholars trip to seaside from All Saints 14.7.88.2

Sunk Island

school inspectors report 2.6.88.8

T.B. Holmes Schools

Leader on opening of T.B. Holmes Schools 15.1.87.4

Technical education

At Patrington 6.8.92.8, 23.12.93.5

Cottingham technical instruction 28.1.93.8

Meeting Technical Instruction Committee in Hull 7.3.91.8

Meeting proposed new public buildings in Hull including Library and Technical school 6.1.94.3 Plan for Central Public Library and Technical School to be sited on Corporation Field 2.11.95.4

Trinity House Schoolboys

Headmaster Trinity House Schoolboys with fire arms 28.5.87.3

University Extension Society

Age of Elizabeth lecture by A J Grant to Hull University Extension Society 28.9.89.8 Letter W Millington, Hull University Extension Society and the working class 28.1.88.3 Meeting Hull University Extension Society 8.10.87.7

Wesleyan School

Sketch Wesleyan School at Barton 2.2.95.6

Elections & Politics

Conservatism

In Hull 16.4.87.6

Report Conservatism in Hull 4.2.88.3

Conservative Club, Wright Street

Opening of a Conservative Club - Bridlington 22.1.87.8

Opening of smoke room in Central Hull Conservative Club 19.3.87.8

Foundation stone laid Victoria Working men's Institute, Flamborough, by Conservatives 4.6.87.5

Sketch Crosby Hall Marfleet, Primrose League 27.7.89.6

Primrose demonstration in Hull 23.4.87.5

Primrose League meeting in Hull 27.4.89.5

Mass meeting Conservatives in Hull 2.2.89.3

Meeting Barton Conservative Association 19.2.87.7

East Hull

Politics 29.10.87.6

Election

General Election meetings Hull 25.6.92.5

Hull election speeches 25.6.92.5 Local political meetings 17.12.87.6

Fabians

Hull Fabians and the Public Library Act 21.1.93.3

Franchise

Sir Albert Rollit and others Bill extending Parliamentary franchise to women 23.6.88.2

Irish National League

Meeting Irish National League N.B. Billany 10.9.87.8

Labour

Electoral Asson Meeting East Hull Labour Electoral Asson. Dr. Lambert stated that the working man lost 20 days work each year in consequence of exhaustion brought about by the unhealthy surroundings in which he lived 30.1.92.4

Rept. Labour reps on Town Council 21.5.92.3

Liberal

Meeting Hull Liberal Club 4.5.89.5

Opening of Sculcoates Liberal Club Fountain road 18.6.87.3

Sale of East Hull Liberal Club to Sculcoates Board of Guardians 6.7.95.3

Radical Labour

Fred Maddison - Radical Labour candidate chosen for Central Hull 23.4.92.5

Fred Maddison address - Artillery Barracks 21.5.92.5

Fred Maddison address 28.5.92.5, 11.3.93.5

Fred. Maddison in Hull

Radical

Meeting at Hull 11.6.92.5

Meeting Hull Radical Club 5.2.87.6, 2.7.87.3, 6.8.87.5, 20.8.87.3, 27.8.87.6, 5.11.87.3, 26.11.87.5, 14.4.88.8, 29.9.88.5, 9.2.89.7, 4.1.90.4, 8.2.90.7

Meeting Radical Club - lecture by Dr. Lambert on Unsanitary Hull 29.10.87.3

Death of John Toyne Upton - Lincs born Radical - ex Chartist died in Willerby Asylum 22.9.94.7

J.T. Uptons memoirs to be serialised in the Hull Times 6.10.94.5

One of Dim Common Folk J.T. Upton 13.10.94.6, 20.10.94.6, 20.10.94, 27.10.94.6

Socialist League

Visit of J.H.Mahon of Socialist League to Hull 28.5.87.3

Socialist funeral in Hull-Carl Prevsse 17.5.90.7

Unionist

Big Unionist meeting at Barton 12.1.89.5

Big Unionist meeting in Hull and neighbourhood 2.11.89.3

Great Unionist demonstration in Hull 19.11.87.6

Emigration

Emigration

California

Letter from Hull settler on crimping system in California 31.3.88.3

Hull

During March and April, 16,588 emigrants passed through Hull, as against 13,503 in the corresponding period last year 116.5.91.3

Loss

Emigrant ship sunk in the North Sea 370 2.2.95.5

Loss of emigrant ship - Lincs passengers drowned Kapunda 5.2.87.7

Entertainments & Amusements

Alhambra Palace

Rept. of Hull Alhambra Palace 2.8.90.7

Assembly Rooms

Harland and Company, made the biggest carpet ever made in Hull - for Assembly Rooms, 3,790 feet

30.11.95

Paderewski at the Assembly Rooms 18.11.93.5

Choir

Brogdens Swiss Choir 25.10.90.3

Claribel

Composer born at Louth, daughter of a solicitor Henry Hallington Pier 2.4.92.5

Clay

Henry Clay, composer of "I'll sing thee songs of Araby, Long ago", and "She wandered down the mountain is the son of James Clay, ex MP for Hull 24.8.95.4

Empire Palace

New Empire Palace to be erected Anlaby road 8.2.96.7

Exhibitions

Hull workmen's trip to Paris 7.9.89.3 Letter Hull workmens trip to Paris 17.8.89.7

Grossmith

George Grossmith, actor, at the Public Rooms 23.11.89.7

George Grossmith in Hull 1.3.90.5

Hollins

Poor audience for Alfred Hollins recital 1.1.87.6

Joachim

Recital by Dr. Joachim in Hull 8.3.90.7

Kendal

Rept. on Mrs. Kendal (Madge Robertson), actress, born in Grimsby, later lived in Hull 14.9.95.7

Model yachts

Proposed model yacht pond for West Park 12.3.87.8

Paderewski

At the Assembly Rooms 18.11.93.5

Phonograph

Lecture on Edison's phonograph in Hull 19.1.89.8

Pianist

Debut of Ethel Liggins, 8 year old pianist 13.4.95.5

Plays

Greek plays in Hull, Euripides and Plautus 4.5.89.5

Poems

Newland Groves 21.5.87.7

Cottingham Bells - T.J. Monkman 23.4.87.7

Public Rooms

150 rebuilding the Public Rooms 22.10.92.5

George Grossmith, actor, at the Public Rooms 23.11.89.7

Queen Victoria's Jubilee

Hull and Jubilee 12.3.87.5, 19.3.87.5, 16.4.87.7, 23.4.87.7, 30.4.87.7, 14.5.87.7, 21.5.87.7, 28.5.87.6,

11.6.87.5, 18.6.87.5

Jubilee address Hull Town Council 8.10.87.6

Jubilee in Hull and District 25.6.87.6 & 7 & 8

Letter from Canon McCormick on tickets for Jubilee Service 18.6.87.5

Meeting Hessle people re Jubilee 16.4.87.8

Songs

New Song - composed by Mr. J.M. Taylor for Miss L. Ganterton, local composer Orange Blossoms

13.4.92.3

Mr. J. Winner, author of the song "Little Brown Jug" is a total abstainer 20.10.94

Old Hull Whaling song 29.8.96.2

Entertainments & Amusements

Stories

An East Riding Highwayman-Snowden Dunhill 8.8.94.6

How they finished it in Holderness by Eustace Harriston 8.2.96.2

Lads of Kingston The Lads of Kingston published 17.11.88.7

On the Hornsea and Skipsea coast - H. Brierley 24.8.95.2

The Mad Maid of Kilsea - H. Brierly 6.7.95.6 Only a Collier by Duncan Richardson 25.4.96.2

Woo'ed on the Wolds by Walter G Christe 2.5.96.2, 9.5.96.2, 16.5.96.2, 23.5.96.2, 30.5.96.2, 6.6.96.2,

13.6.96.2, 20.6.96.2, 27.6.96.5, 4.7.96.2, 11.7.96.2

A New Sermon short story - local setting 11.4.96.2

A Stolen Match, A tale, Hull in 1890 R. Peacock 25.12.95.6

Boy's election at Beverley, Empson 29.9.88.6

C R Empson story Mistress Alice Percy and her Lovers 4.8.88.6, 11.8.88.6, 18.8.88.5

The Ghost of Thurston Grange, Empson 22.12.88.6 Two Mabels - C.R. Empson - Hull setting 28.3.96.11

From New Holland to Hull, short story based on fact 21.4.88.6

Marjorie Toppings - Tale by Tindall Wildridge, High St. Setting 18.5.95.6

Mrs. Corbett detective stories 21.9.95.6

Rupert Gasgoign's Guardian - Hornsea setting 18.7.96.2, 25.7.96.2, 1.8.96.2

The House by the Sea, Hett Spur - Withernsea setting 21.3.96.2

Vocal Society

Launched at Cottingham 14.3.96.4

Exhibitions

Exhibitions

Electrical Exhibition

At Town Hall 21.1.93.5

Fairs

Historic Fair

Meeting Old Boys Hull Grammar School to promote Historic Fair to purchase and fix relics of the Old School House in the new building and erection of gymnasium 10.12.92.4

Historic Fair at Hull Grammar School 21.1.93.5

Hull Fair

Report on Hull Fair 12.10.89.5

Ferries

Barton

Sketch Barton ferry boats 11.4.91.3

Fires & Fire Brigade

Baptist church

Trafalgar St. Baptist church on fire 8.8.96.10

Cottingham

House set on fire in recent storm 7.8.95.8

Docks

Another dock fire 13.5.93.5

Incendiarism in Hull, timber yards, Queen's Dock 15.8.91.8

Big fire Grimsby Docks 13.4.89.5

Driffield

Highfield - Driffield on fire, home of Harrison Holt & sketches 4.2.93.5

Electricity Station

Storm in Hull - Electricity Station on fire 29.6.95.7

Fire Brigades

Cottingham

Report. Cottingham Fire Brigade 10.12.87.8

Cottingham, first annual meeting Volunteer Fire Brigade 31.3.88

Report of Cottingham Volunteer Fire Brigade 6.10.88.6

Volunteer Fire Brigade Cottingham 29.3.90.8

Cottingham Local Bd. and Fire Brigade premises on Market Green 13.9.90.7

Hull

Appointment Hull Fire Brigade 4.6.87.3

Hull's First Fire Brigade Superintendent 10.10.96.2

Quarrel between Hull Fire Brigades 2.3.89.6

New Fire Engine for Hull 29.10.87.5

Trial trio of new Hull Fire Engine 13.8.87.3

Report homes of the Police and Volunteer Fire Brigades 4.8.88.6 Death of Captain Richard Gilliam-capt of Hull Fire Brigade 15.3.90.3

Captain Gilliam Memorial Fund 22.3.90.3

Plan for memorial fire engine Capt. Gilliam 5.4.90.7

Newland

Opening of firebox at Newland 27.4.95.8

Grimsby

Marshall & Sons, millers, Victoria Mills fire, Grimsby 10.11.88.5

Big fire Grimsby Docks 13.4.89.5

Mission Hall

Fire Wilberforce Mission Hall burnt 15.10.92.3

Oil Mill

Fire at Bulmer and Filed's Oil Mill, Groves 7.5.92.3

Sizer Bros., oil mill Dansom Lane on fire 24.3.94.2

Stuart and Gregson oil mill on fire - Gt. Union St. 24.5.90.7

Kay's oil mill, Lincoln St. destroyed by fire 5.12.91.3

Paint factory

Fire Hirst and Cooke - paint factory24.9.87.6

Printing Works

James Screeton Printing Works, Scale lane on fire 4.1.96.5

Rope works

Serious fire at Hull Rope works 20.8.87.6

Relief fund opened for victims of both fires 20.8.87.6

Saw Mill

Laverack and Goddards Saw Mill burnt down 16.5.91. 5

Serious fire at Laverick and Goddard's saw mill 13.8.87.5

Relief fund opened for victims of both fires 20.8.87.6

Simpson's Saw Mill destroyed by fire 6.5.93.3 Sawmill - Webbers destroyed by fire 17.6.93.5

Seed crushing mill

Seed crushing mill of Barton and Waterhouse, burnt down, near Scott St. 12.2.87.6

South Kelsey

Fire South Kelsey cement works, Morley St. 20.7.89.5

Warehouse

Fire at warehouse Queen St./Wellington street

18.10.90.5

Conference

Fishermen's Conference in London, Hull and Grimsby delegates 6.4.89.3

Seafishing industry Conference in London 5.2.87.5

Cruelty

Case of brutality on Hull smack 'Elsa' 13.4.89.3

Case of cruelty on Grimsby smack 26.3.92.3

Fisherlad found dead on smack at Grimsby 13.1.94.5

Murder on Grimsby smack 'Doncaster' 16.3.89.5

Discharged Prisoners Aid Soc.

Meeting Discharged Prisoners Aid Soc. To many Grimsby fisherlads imprisoned unnecessarily 12.3.92.2

Fishermen

Inquest on Patrington fishermen 6.4.89.8

Fishermen's Death Toll at Grimsby 2.1.92.5

Official inquiry loss of Hull fisherman 12.11.87.6

Letter Life in the North Sea 29.9.88.5

On the Dogger Bank with the fishing fleet 16.3.89.6

A days Shrimping on the Humber 2.7.87.6

Report life among the North Sea trawlers 12.3.87.7

Strike of Scarborough fishermen 16.4.87.3

Opposition to poundage scheme at Grimsby, fishermen's pay 1.1.87.5

Fishing trade

Grimsby fishing trade in 1889 28.12.89.8 Grimsby fish trade loss of life 29.12.88.8

Grimsby fish trade loss of life 29.12.88.8 Report on Grimsby fish trade in 1886 1.1.87.8

Hull Fishing trade Old Style and New-extensive orders for steam trawlers 23.8.90.5

Hull possesses 20 sailing smacks 10.9.92.5

Live Cod and Halibut brought to Hull 6.9.90.7

German trawler

Ashore at Withernsea 19.4.94.3

Losses, miscellaneous

2 Hull smacks missing 24.3.94.5

Grimsby trawler lost on Filey Brigg14.4.94.3

Neglect

Case - leaving smacks in the fishing grounds, skippers going ashore 9.8.90.7

Provident Scheme

Fishermen Provident Scheme accepted at Grimsby 9.1.92.2

Sale

Two Hull trawlers for sale 21.1.93.5

Smack/trawler builders

Brown Launch Keel 'Emmie May' - Geo Brown yard and screw smack 'Mayflower' 30.4.87.3

Cochrane Trial trip steam trawler 'Dahlia', Grimsby, Cochrane 7.9.89.7

Cochrane Trial trip steam trawler 'Rob Roy', Cochrane 14.9.89.8

Cook Welton and Gemmel Steam trawler 'Champion' launched Cook Welton and Gemmel 20.1.94

Cook, Walton & Gemmell Launch of steam trawler 'Staghound', Cook, Walton & Gemmell for Humber

Steam Trawler Co. Ltd. 28.12.89.7

Cook, Welton & Gemmel Launch of steam trawler 'Deerhound', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 9.11.89.7

Cook, Welton & Gemmel Launch screw steam trawler 'Dogger Bank', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 16.6.88.2

Cook, Welton & Gemmel Launch steam trawler 'Mizpah', Hellyers, Cook, Welton & Gemmel 16.11.88.7

Cook, Welton & Gemmel Launch trawler 'General Robertson', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 3.3.88.3

Cook, Welton and Gemmel Trial trip new trawler 'Sledmere' Cook, Welton and Gemmel 21.5.92.3

Cook. Welton & Gemmel Trial trips steam trawlers 'Graphic' and 'Indiana', Cook. Welton & Gemmel 12.10.89

Earles Launch fishing vessel 'Sardius', Earles 14.5.92.3

Earles Launch of two steam trawlers, Earles yd. 27.6.91. 5

Earles Launch steam trawler 'Arctic', Earles 8.9.88.2

Earles Launch steam trawler 'Rugby', Grimsby, Earles 9.3.89.7

Earles Steam trawler 'Resolute' launched Earles yd. 22.8.91.7

Earles Trial trip iron screw fishing vessel of a new type, Grimsby, Earles 29.9.88.2 Smack/trawler builders continued Earles Trial trip steam trawler 'Achilles' - Earles 18.10.90.3 Earles Trial trip steam trawler 'Sagittarius' Earles 24.12.87.3 Earles Trial trip steam trawler 'Baltic', Grimsby, Earles 1.12.88.7 Earles Trial trip steam trawler 'Celtic', Earles 25.5.89.7 Earles Trial trip trawler 'Eton' Earles yard Earles Two steam trawlers launched Earles vd. 14.11.91.3 trawler building Rept. on trawler building in Hull 10.9.92.5 Smack/trawler Owners E.J. Williams and Co Steam trawler 'Campania' built for E.J. Williams and Co, will be the first trawler out of Hull fitted with electric light 5.10.95.4 Great Northern Steam Fishing Co. 'Col. Smith' trawler abandoned brought to Hull, owned by Great Northern Steam Fishing Co. 27.12.90.7 Hall Steamer 'Ceres' launched for Hall, trawler 13.8.92.3 Hellyers 'Claudia', new trawler for Hellyers 22.9.94.5 Hellyers Launch steam trawler 'Mizpah', Hellyers, Cook, Welton & Gemmel 16.11.88.7 Humber Steam Trawler Co. Ltd. Launch of steam trawler 'Staghound', Cook, Walton & Gemmell for Humber Steam Trawler Co. Ltd. 28.12.89.7 Pickering and Haldane Trial trip steam trawler 'Helen McGregor'-Pickering and Haldane 24.5.90.7 Trawling company New Hull trawling company 8.6.89.7 Meeting smack owners and Hull Dock Co. 21.3.91.8 Smacks/trawlers, individual 'Achilles' Trial trip steam trawler 'Achilles' - Earles 18.10.90.3 'Albatross' Trials of new Hull trawler 4.5.95.8 'Alderney Launch of 'Alderney', new steam trawler 16.3.95.5 'America' Trial trip trawler 'America' - Grimsby 19.3.92.3 'Arctic' Launch steam trawler 'Arctic', Earles 8.9.88.2 'Baltic' Trial trip steam trawler 'Baltic', Grimsby, Earles 1.12.88.7 'Beauty' Loss of Hull smack 'Beauty' 11.6.87.3 Bd. of Trade inquiry loss of Hull smack 'Beauty' 25.6.87.5 'Begonia' Trial trip steam trawler 'Begonia' 8.6.89 'Beverley' Launch of steam trawler 'Beverley' for Grimsby 6.7.89.8 'Blessing' Foundering of Hull smack 'Blessing' 9.3.89.7 'Boarhound' Launch of steam trawler 'Boarhound' 17.191.7 'Boreas' Bd. of Trade loss of Grimsby smack 'Boreas' 26.11.87.8 'Campania' Steam trawler 'Campania' built for E.J. Williams and Co. will be the first trawler out of Hull fitted with electric light 5.10.95.4 'Celtic' Trial trip steam trawler 'Celtic', Earles 25.5.89.7 'Ceres' Bd. of Trade inquiry smack 'Ceres' 11.7.91.3 Steamer 'Ceres' launched for Hall, trawler 13.8.92.3 'Challenge'

21.12.89.2

Loss of Hull smack 'Challenge'

'Champion'

Steam trawler 'Champion' launched Cook Welton and Gemmel 20.1.94

Smacks/trawlers individual continued

'Chancellor'

Trial trip steam trawler 'Chancellor' 6.10.88.6

'Claudia'

New trawler for Hellyers 22.9.94.5

Loss of trawler 'Claudia' 4.1.96.7

'Col. Smith'

Trawler abandoned brought to Hull, owned by Great Northern Steam Fishing Co. 27.12.90.7

'Contrast'

Loss of Hull smack 'Contrast' 24.12.87.8

'Dahlia'

Trial trip steam trawler 'Dahlia', Grimsby, Cochrane 7.9.89.7

'Deerhound'

Launch of steam trawler 'Deerhound', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 9.11.89.7

'Dogger Bank'

Launch screw steam trawler 'Dogger Bank', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 16.6.88.2

Doncaster'

Murder on Grimsby smack 'Doncaster' 16.3.89.5

'Edward Robson'

Launch steam Hull trawler 'Edward Robson' 20.7.89.7

'Elsa'

Case of brutality on Hull smack 'Elsa' 13.4.89.3

'Emerald'

Loss of Hull smack 'Emerald' 4.4.91.7

'Emmie May'

Launch Keel 'Emmie May' - Geo Brown yard and screw smack 'Mayflower' 30.4.87.3

'Ernest'

Smack 'Ernest' sunk - Hull smack 18.1.90.7

'Ethel'

Smack 'Ethel' sunk in the Humber 20.10.94.7

'Eton'

Trial trip trawler 'Eton' Earles yard 1.9.88.5

'Excelsior'

Trial trip steam trawler 'Excelsior' 2.6.89.8

'Fidelia'

Steam trawler launched 'Fidelia' 10.10.91.3

'General Robertson'

Launch trawler 'General Robertson', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 3.3.88.3

'George Peabody'

Board of Trade inquiry loss of smack 'George Peabody' 22.12.88.8

'Gladiator'

Bd. of Trade inquiry smack 'Gladiator' Grimsby 22.3.90.5

'Graphic'

Trial trips steam trawlers 'Graphic' and 'Indiana', Cook. Welton & Gemmel 12.10.89

'Greyhound'

Launch of steam trawler 'Greyhound', 7th built this year 30.11.89.3

'Hawarden Castle'

Bd. of Trade inquiry loss of trawler 'Hawarden Castle' 12.7.90.5, 19.7.90.7

'Helen McGregor'

Trial trip steam trawler 'Helen McGregor'-Pickering and Haldane 24.5.90.7

'Indiana'

Trial trips steam trawlers 'Graphic' and 'Indiana', Cook. Welton & Gemmel 12.10.89

'Iona'

Trial trip steam trawler 'Iona' 3.11.88.2

'Jane Stephenson'

Loss of smack 'Jane Stephenson' 15.2.90.7

'Judgement'

Loss of Hull smack 'Judgement' 'Kismet' Board of Trade inquiry loss of smack 'Kismet' 19.5.88.3 Smacks/trawlers individual continued 'Lord Chancellor' Launch steam trawler 'Lord Chancellor' 15.9.88.2 'Mayflower' Launch Keel 'Emmie May' - Geo Brown vard and screw smack 'Mayflower' 30.4.87.3 'Mizpah' Launch steam trawler 'Mizpah', Hellyers, Cook, Welton & Gemmel 16.11.88.7 'Muriel' Smack 'Muriel' sunk run down by Wilson liner 'Thomas Wilson' 17.11.88.7 'Natal' Trial steam trawler 'Natal' 3.1.91.3 'Olive Branch' 2.3.89.6 Hull smack 'Olive Branch' missing 'Petrel' Trial trip trawler 'Petrel' 9.9.93.3 'Pilgrim' Loss of smack 'Pilgrim' in collision with smack 'Waste Not' 9.6.88.2 'Rangoon' Trial trip steam trawler 'Rangoon' 16.6.88.2 'Rector' Trial trip steam trawler 'Rector' 14.3.91.7 'Resolute' Steam trawler 'Resolute' launched Earles yd. 22.8.91.7 'Restless' Launch steam trawler 'Restless' - Hull for Grimsby 8.8.91.5 'Richard Boston' Board of Trade inquiry loss of smack 'Richard Boston' 24.11.88.5 'Rob Roy Trial trip steam trawler 'Rob Roy', Cochrane 14.9.89.8 'Rover' Bd. of Trade inquiry Grimsby smack 'Rover' 30.7.92.3 'Rugby' Launch steam trawler 'Rugby', Grimsby, Earles 9.3.89.7 'Sagittarius' Trial trip steam trawler 'Sagittarius' Earles 24.12.87.3 'Sappho' Board of Trade loss of Grimsby smack 'Sappho' 6.4.89.8 'Sardius' Launch fishing vessel 'Sardius', Earles 14.5.92.3 'Secret' Bd. of Trade inquiry on loss of Grimsby smack 'Secret' 22.3.90.7 'Sledmere' Trial trip new trawler 'Sledmere' Cook, Welton and Gemmel 21.5.92.3 'Spring' Loss of Hull smack 'Spring' 30.7.92.3 'St. Mark' Board of Trade inquiry loss of 'St. Mark' 27.7.89.5 Board of Trade judgement loss of 'St. Mark' 3.8.89.7 'Staffa' Trial trip steam trawler 'Staffa' 15.9.88.2

Launch of steam trawler 'Staghound', Cook, Walton & Gemmell for Humber Steam Trawler Co. Ltd. 28.12.89.7

Bd. of Trade Inquiry Loss of Grimsby smack 'Sway' 23.4.87.8 'Thomas and Charlotte'

'Staghound'

'Sway'

Burning of Hull Smack 'Thomas and Charlotte' 19.3.87.8

'Thruelove'

Board of Trade inquiry loss of Grimsby smack 'Thruelove' 29.12.88.8

Smacks/trawlers individual continued

'Urania'

Trial trip 'Urania' steam fishing vessel Grimsby 29.3.90.7

'Valkerie'

Smack lost off Spurn 18.8.94.5

'Victoria'

S.S. 'Victoria' - trial trip steam trawler for Grimsby 6.6.91.7

'Volta'

Trial trip steam trawler 'Volta' 1.11.90.7

'Waste Not'

Loss of smack 'Pilgrim' in collision with smack 'Waste Not' 9.6.88.2

St. Andrews Dock

Disasters, vessles sunk 16.5.96.7

Trawl Fisherman's Society

Meeting Hull Trawl fishermen's Society 8.1.87.3, 23.2.89.7

Rept. Hull Trawl Fisherman's Society 8.8.90.3

Trawl nets

Prosecution damaging trawl nets at sea 12.3.87.6

Folklore & Popular Culture

Divining Rod

The Divining Rod its use by a Hull man 20.10.88.6

Lincolnshire

Curious customs in Lincolnshire 7.1.88.7

N. Lincs traditions-the Trafford Arms 8.1.87.7

Nicholson

John Nicholson, Folk Speech of East Riding published by Brown's 27.7.89.7

Riding the Stang

At Hedon 23.2.89.5

Shrimping

A days Shrimping on the Humber 2.7.87.6

Water Poet

Letter on Hull, Taylor the Water Poet 20.4.89.6

Freemasonry

Freemasonry

Howden

Foundation stone new Howden Masonic Hall 6.10.88.6

Hugham

Masonic gathering in Hull visit of Brother W J Hugham eminent Masonic historian 7.7.88.3

Kingston Lodge

Opening of organ Kingston Lodge of Freemasons 4.6.92.5

Friendly & Benefit Societies

Hymers College scheme

Meeting friendly societies and labour reps, Hymers College scheme 27.7.89.5

Oddfellows

Conference in Hull 15.6.89

Gardens & Parks

Gardens & Parks

Allotments

Cottingham and allotments 12.10.95.8

Botanic Gardens

Departure of Mr. MacMahon curator of Botanic Gardens to manage tea plantation in India

19.3.87.3

Meeting plot holders Botanic Gardens 4.8.88.5

Proposed purchase by Hull Football Club 23.7.87.6, 30.7.87.6

Sale of Botanic Gardens to Hull Football Club reported virtually completed 6.7.87.3

Botanic Wardens proposed transfer to new company 14.5.87.5

Winding up notice Hull Botanic Gardens 11.6.87.3

Grimsby

Sketch Entrance to Peoples Park Grimsby 25.1.90.6

Hull Parks

Improvements 29.6.89.7

Hull Pleasure Parks

Chat with Park superintendent I 20.6.91.3

2 27.6.91.7

3 4.7.91.3

Pearson Park

Cycling nuisance in Pearson Park 14.7.88.5

Heavy mortality of canaries at Pearson Park aviary, mostly male 23.3.95.6

Lord Yarborough present of buck to Pearson Park 4.11.93.3

No more rowdyism in Pearson Park 7.10.93.2

Sketch Ruins in Pearson Park 23.4.92.5 Sketch Pearson's Park in winter 27.2.92

West Park

Fountain to be erected in West Park 4.2.93.5

Proposed model yacht pond for West Park 12.3.87.8

Vandalism in West Park 17.6.93.8

Gas & Electricity

Electricity

Electric power station

Meeting to enlarge electric power and station 2.4.92.3

Electrical Exhibition at Town Hall 21.1.93.5

Hull

Electric light in Hull 11.10.90.8

Meeting - Electric light for Hull 3.1.91.7

Nearly 150 consumers of electric light from Hull Corporation 30.12.93.4&5

New electric light scheme deferred 28.3.96.10 Proposed extension of electricity 21.1.93.5

Hull Town Council and Electric light 8.8.96.10

Police Court

Electric light proposed for the Hull Police Court 5.12.91.3

St. Mary's

Gift of £100 towards electric light in St. Mary's, Lowgate 28.10.93.5

Sutton, Sculcoates & Drypool Gas Co.

Bill to supply electric lighting 21.12.89.3

Trams

Refs to purchase of trams and work by electricity 12.3.92.5

Trawler

Steam trawler 'Campania' built for E.J. Williams and Co. will be the first trawler out of Hull fitted

with electric light 5.10.95.4

Waltham St. Chapel

Electric light at Waltham St. Chapel 22.9.94.7

Gas

East Hull Gas Co

Workers pay review East Hull Gas Co. 9.1.92.3

Hessle

Gas dispute at Hessle 8.11.90.8

Hessle village meeting on village lighting 6.4.95.5

Kingston Gas Co.

Sketch New Kingston Gas Co.'s offices Manor St. 7.5.92.3

New Gasometer. Kingston Gas Works 25.4.91.3

Sutton, Sculcoates & Drypool Gas Co.

Bill to supply electric lighting 21.12.89.3

History

Ancient arch

Archaeological discovery High St to Scale lane new offices being built ancient arch unearthed 8.11.90.3

Antiquarian Society

Meeting to form an East Riding Antiquarian Society 22.10.92.3

T.T. Wildridge proposal for an Antiquarian Society for the East Riding 5.3.92

East Riding Antiquarian Society annual meeting in Hull 31.10.96.5

Antiquarians at Beverley 30.9.93.8

Beverley

Old block house, Black Friary, Beverley 1.6.89.6

Brunanburgh

The Battle of Brunanburgh was fought at Driffield, T Holderness 24.11.88.6

Cleethorps

Report Cleethorps Past and Present 23.6.88.8

Fire arch

Archaeological finds Raynor and Crooks, Trinity House Lane, ancient fire arch 17.8.89.7

Fish Market

First Hull Fish Market-John Symons 10.5.90.6

Gainstrop

Report on ancient village of Gainstrop (from De la Pryme diary) 7.12.89.6

Governor of the Poor

Ald. R. Nettleton, first Governor of the Poor, 1698 - 1699 9.4.92

Hedon

And sale of one of the maces 26.9.91.8

Historical Records for the last Century 5.2.87.7, 12.2.87.7, 19.2.87.7, 12.3.87.7, 16.4.87.7

Holy Trinity

J.R. Boyle's Holy Trinity published A. Brown and Sons 4.10.90.7

Report ledger stones in Holy Trinity by D Allyne Walter, in the Reliquary 19.1.89.7

The Armorial Stones in Holy Trinity Church, Alleyen Walter 2.10.88.7

Hull

In the 1840 and '50s 5.12.96.2

Report Tindall Wildriges Old and New Hull 19.11.87.3

Round about old Hull J. Symons 15.1.87.7, 22.1.87.7

Topography of Hull 50 years ago 28.3.87.6, 21.5.87, 28.5.87.6, 11.6.87.6, 18.6.87.3&6, 21.6.87.6

Kilnsea

Lost Church of Kilnsea 4.5.95.8

Local gleanings 4.2.88.7 to 28.2.88.7, 17.3.88.7, 24.3.88.8, 14.4.88.7, 2.6.88.7

Early iron ship building at Selby 31.3.88.7

In duck decoys 10.3.88.7

Including Hull South Sea whalers in 1788 and Hull whalers in 1788. Puritan emigrants from the Humber

Including voyage from Bridlington to USA in 1656 7.4.88.7

Includes list of Hull's whaling fleet in 1811 and Humber Bank Baths 18.2.88.7

Market Cross

Hull woman whipped at a Market Cross in 1738 22.1.87.7

Mayor

A Hull Mayor in 1666, Richarde Franke 2.6.88.6

Myton

Travis Cook - review of his Manor of Myton 10.1.91.8

Old block house, Black Friary, Beverley 1.6.89.6

Old Hull Ships

'Andromanche' 16.5.91.7

'Helen McGregor' 4.4.91.3

'James and Thomas' 28.3.91.3

'Raymond' 21.3.91.3 'The Reward' 9.5.91.7

'The Truelove' 27.6.91.2

'The Valiant' 30.5.91.5

History

'The Volunteer' 6.6.91.7

Old Hull Ships continued

'The Wanderer' 13.6.91.2 'Truelove' 20.6.91.2 'Dandie Dimont' 18.7.91.2

'Ranger'4.7.91.2

Old Time Chronicles

Extracts from the Hull Packet 19.12.91.7, 26.12.91.5, 2.1.92.4, 16.1.92.4, 30.1.92.4, 5.3.92.7, 19.3.92.7, 26.3.92.7, 21.1.93.5, 11.2.93.6, 18.2.93.5, 18.3.93.7, 19.12.93.7

Railway

How first Hull railway worked 25.2.88.7

Sea Captains

Old Hull Sea Captains 25.1.96.2, 8.2.96.2, 7.3.96.3, 21.3.96.3, 4.4.96.2, 18.4.96.2, 16.5.96.2, 30.5.96.2, 13.6.96.5, 27.6.96.3

Shipping

Early Hull Shipping 4.7.96.3

Notes on early Hull Shipping 23.5.96.2

Ship launching sideways, T.T. Wildridge 20.9.90.7

Skeleton

Exhumed in Whitefriargate - Conservancy Buildings 12.8.93.3 Found in Driffield field J. Mortimer involved 3.6.93.8 Rept. on skeleton in Thorton Abbey 30.11.95.6

Spanish Armada

Celebration at Cottingham 2.6.88.8

Rev. Hopper Joplin lecture on Spanish Armada, long account 12.5.88.7

Sutton on Hull

Report on Blashhill's Sutton on Hull 4.7.96.9

Symons

Ald. Symons relics 10.10.96.8

More titles of John Symons writings 6.12.90.7

Trinity House

Long account plate of Trinity House 21.4.88.7

Vane

Death of HP Roberts wrote article on Sir Henry Vane for Hull and East Riding Portfolio 6.7.89.7

Water Poet

Letter on Hull, Taylor the Water Poet 20.4.89.6

Winterton

District annals 3.1.91.7, 17.1.91.7, 7.2.91.7, 14.2.91.7

Yorkshire Coast

J.R. Boyle lecture Lost Towns of Yorkshire Coast 1.11.90.7

The Rev. Mr. Boyle is engaged on a work dealing with the lost towns on the Yorkshire Coast 14.1.93.4

Hospitals

See also MEDICINE, PUBLIC HEALTH

Ambulance

Sketch Bicycle Ambulance at St. Alexandra Dock 15.6.91.3

Asylum

Hull

Asylum bailiff stock 21 cows, 7 feeding cattle, 5 sheep, 2 lambs, 6 horses, 34 ducks, 153 fowls 6.8.92.5

Profit at Hull Asylum farms last year £527.4s.5d At present 333 in mates - 170 men and 163 women 7.5.92.5

Temporary site in old Asylum for fever patients 23.6.88.2 Unsatisfactory state of Hull Asylum 4.7.91.7

Asylum Committee

Meeting Asylum Committee 8.8.90.7

Meeting Asylum Committee to rent land from Mr Fisher 28.9.89.7

Willerby

Alleged assault at Willerby Asylum22.9.94.2

Willerby Asylum overstocked 24.6.93.3

Inquest on death at Willerby Asylum, long account 23.2.89.5

Meeting re Willerby Asylum inquiry 18.5.89.3

Cottingham Local Bd. and Willerby Asylum drainage 11.2.93.8

Rept. East Riding Asylum Committee 27.9.90.8

Children's Hospital

Sketch Hull Children's Hospital 1.3.90.6

Garrison side hospital

Sanitary Committee re matron of Garrison side hospital 22.10.92.5

Goole

Opening Goole Cottage Hospital 17.1.91.8

Grimsby

Sketch Of Grimsby Hospital 22.3.90.6

Hull and Sculcoates Dispensary

Opening of new Hull and Sculcoates Dispensary Baker St. 9.7.87.3

Infirmary

Sketch Hull Infirmary in 1798 28.12.89.6

Orthopaedic Hospital

New premises for Orthopaedic Hospital, Hull - 7 Wright St. 14.7.90.3

Reckitt Convalescent Home

First meeting Board of Management Reckitt Convalescent Home Withernsea 29.10.92.3

Mr. J. Reckitt approached with reference to establishment of a convalescent home near Hull 26.3.92.5

Sketch and details of Convalescent Home 1.7.93.5

Sanatorium

Opening of Hedon Road Sanatorium 14.5.87.3

St. Ann's convalescent home

Sketch Priory church, Bridlington, St. Ann's convalescent home, Brid Quay harbour and Burton Agnes Hall 14.9.89.6

Workhouse

Meeting proposed new Workhouse Infirmary 25.7.91.8

New infirmary ready Hull Workhouse 1.10.92.3

After 3 weeks as children's nurse at the Sculcoates workhouse, Miss Minnie Sutton has sent in her notice 24.8.95

Housing

Housing

Houses with no plans

Edward Good, builder, Barmston Street, in court for building houses with no plans 5.1.89.7

Housing the Poor

Malet Lambert address on Housing the Poor, at Sheffield 29.6.89.3

Hull Artisan's and Labourers Improved Dwellings

Meeting Hull Artisan's and Labourers Improved Dwellings, Cannon House Estate 7.3.91.7

Hull Artisans Dwellings Co. Ltd.

3rd General meeting Hull Artisans Dwellings Co. Ltd. 5.7.90.3

Jerry building

Meeting Works Committee-Jerry building in Hull long account 6.9.90.5

Lodgings

Story of life in Hull, looking for lodgings 20.4.89.6

Overcrowding

Case of overcrowding in George St. house 29.11.90.7

Police and Volunteer Fire Brigades

Report homes of the Police and Volunteer Fire Brigades 4.8.88.6

Sanitary Association

Deputation to Sanitary Committee. by Sanitary Association on the homes of the poor of Hull
Letters housing of the working classes-ties up with Dr. Lambert's and Hull Sanitary Assoc.

14.5.87.6
19.7.90.3

Meeting Hull Sanitary Assoc. Malet Lambert on insanitary houses and demolition 12.7.90.7

Sanitary Committee

Meeting Sanitary Committee re insanitary houses - Dr. Lambert evidence 21.5.87.3

Deputation to Sanitary Committee. by Sanitary Association on the homes of the poor of Hull 14.5.87.6

Unsanitary dwellings

Docker's Death, Edward Wilson – poor housing 6.5.93.5

Insanitary dwellings Hull 4.3.93.8

Rept. on Driffield Slums in Bridge St. 19.11.93.5

Sanitary report on unsanitary dwellings in Hull 23.2.89.5

Industries

Industries

Cement works

Fire South Kelsey cement works, Morley St. 20.7.89.5

Cheese factory

A cheese factory is about to be established at Winestead 1.7.93.5

Drapers

Harland and Company, made the biggest carpet ever made in Hull - for Assembly Rooms, 3,790 feet 30.11.95

Engineering

C D Holmes outing to Matlock 31.8.89.7

Manchester Ship Canal to buy two of Priestmans engines 2.3.89.7

Flour mill

Hay - New flour mill in Hull - Grovesnor St.23.9.93.3

Ice-cream

Manufacture of ice-cream in Hull 26.10.94.7

Kingston Cotton Mills

Case against the directors 7.12.95.7

Closing of Kingston Cotton Mills 1.300 put out of work 7.4.94.7

Failure of Kingston Cotton Mills 12.5.94.3

Appeal by Kingston Cotton Mill operatives 14.4.94.7

Appeal from Kingston Cotton Mill operatives 2.6.94.5

Mayor's letter Kingston Cotton Mill Distress Fund 16.6.94.5

Official inquiry Kingston Cotton Mills 7.7.94.3

Official Receiver's report Kingston Cotton Mills 30.6.94.3

Bankruptcy proceedings Kingston Cotton Mills 15.12.94.8

Major Welstead bid £7000 for Kingston Cotton Mills 10.11.94.4

Oil Mill

Fire at Bulmer and Filed's Oil Mill, Groves 7.5.92.3

Kay's oil mill, Lincoln St. destroyed by fire 5.12.91.3

l Sizer Bros., oil mill Dansom Lane on fire 24.3.94.2

Stuart and Gregson oil mill on fire - Gt. Union St. 24.5.90.7

Paint factory

Fire Hirst and Cooke - paint factory 24.9.87.6

Paper pulp works

Proposed erection of a paper pulp works, Stoneferry 6.10.88

Printing Works

James Screeton Printing Works, Scale lane on fire 4.1.96.5

Rope works

Serious fire at Hull Rope works 20.8.87.6

Saw Mill

Laverack and Goddards Saw Mill burnt down
Serious fire at Laverick and Goddard's saw mill
13.8.87.5

Simpson's Saw Mill destroyed by fire 6.5.93.3

Sawmill - Webbers destroyed by fire 17.6.93.5

Seed crushing mill

Of Barton and Waterhouse, burnt down, near Scott St. 12.2.87.6

Slate and Marble works

Report. Kingston Enamelled Slate and Marble works 14.5.87.6

Sugar Mill

Serious accident Whites Sugar Mill 21.2.91.5

Tobacco manufacturers

Prosecution Stephenson & Martin, tobacco manufacturers, Hull 2.6.88

Inns

Barton

Sketch Waterside Inn, Barton 22.6.89.6

Beerhouse

Opposition to new beerhouse Sharp St./ Newland av. corner 17.9.92.3

Haworth Arms

Cottingham Local Bd. Haworth Arms 15.10.87.8

Scuffle at Newland, man refused to leave Haworth Arms, assaulted landlord 18.4.91.7

Mr. Frank Booth left Haworth Arms at 7 o'clock on Sunday morning to walk to Leeds, arriving at 10.30 p.m.

checked time 64 miles 6.8.92.5

North Myton Tavern

Collier Street, alleged breach of licence 28.12.89.3

Withernsea

Queen's Hotel sketch 17.8.89.6

Inventions

Inventions

Folding gate

New folding gate and shutter invented by Mr F H Street, St George's Road

20.10.88.2

List of Local Patents (Reported regularly) 4.5.89.7

Local invention

Patented 8.1.87.6

Libraries

Beverley Road

Sketch Beverley Road new library - Mr. Cheers, architect 18.5.95.7

Bowman of Stamford tender for Beverley rd. Library, £1.984 Mr. Cheers architect 14.7.94.5

British Library

Letter valuable gifts for Hull, books from British Library 7.6.90.5

Central Public Library

Opening of new library Central Hull 27.10.88.5

Hull - the lending library has been opened 293 days and closed for 3 weeks to allow for repainting the premises. The annual stocktaking showed that only 3 books had been lost out of the very large number issued. Other library details 20.5.93.4

Site for new public library chosen 29.7.93.8, 5.8.93

Meeting proposed new public buildings in Hull including Library and Technical school 6.1.94.3

Plan for Control Public Library and Technical School to be sited on Corporation Field 2.11.05

Plan for Central Public Library and Technical School to be sited on Corporation Field 2.11.9

Rept. Temporary Library in Barker St. 6.1.94.4

Temporary Central Library opened in Hull 6.1.94.2

Mr. Temple to donate collection of books to new Central Library 10.2.94.2

Removal of Mr Temple's books to Central Library 10.3.94.8

Mr. Page and Mr. Ansell app. assistant librarians of Central and James Reckitt 27.1.94.5

Dockers Library

Opening of Dockers Library in Hull Railway St. 1.4.93.3

Free Library

Blundell Street

Opening of free reading room Blundell St. 25.6.87.3

Opening of lower room Free Reading room Blundell St. 30.7.87.6

Long letter Blundell St. Free Library 10.9.87.5

Letter Blundell Street Working Mens Free Reading Room, open 2 yeard and 2 months 14.9.89.2

Gift of books to Blundell St. Library 20.9.90.5, 27.9.90.3

Grimsby

Meeting for Free Library at Grimsby 26.3.92.5

Free library project at Grimsby 7.5.92.5

Case against opposition for Free Library in Hull 8.9.88.5

Meeting Amalgamated Society of Joiners and Carpenters 15.9.88.2

Meeting Free Library movement 15.10.92.3

Meeting Free Library question Hull 23.6.88.3, 22.9.88.8

Meeting Property owners re Free Library Hull 1.9.88.5

Meeting Public Library supporters 7.7.88.3

Meeting to get Free Library in Hull adopted 22.10.92.5

President of Hull Lt. Club to press for Free Libraries 112.3.92.5

How to borrow books

T.T. Wildridge? 4.11.93.6

James Reckitt

James Reckitt offer of a Free Library 29.99.88.3

Foundation stone laid James Reckitt Library 13.4.89.7

Gold key to open James Reckitt Library on show in Barnby & Rusts 23.11.89.7

Leader on opening of James Reckitt Library 14.12.89.3

Opening of Reference dept. James Reckitt Library 8.11.90.7

Mr. Page and Mr. Ansell app. assistant librarians of Central and James Reckitt 27.1.94.5

First annual report James Reckitt Public Library 25.4.91.2 2nd annual rept. of James Reckitt Public Library 9.4.92.8

New books for J. Reckitt Library 14.7.94.5

Patrington

Reading Room opened 28.1.93.8

Public Library Act

Hull Fabians and the Public Library Act 21.1.93.3

Public Library Committee

Letter Anti Rate Support Library Committee, can the library rate be more than 1d in the pound 11.8.88.8 Meeting Libraries Comm 24.6.93.5

Libraries

Re-proposed new reading room, Cumberland St., Oxford St. area 6.1.94.3

Lifeboats & Lifesaving

Lifeboats & Lifesaving

Withernsea Church, Queen's Hotel and lifeboat sketches 17.8.89.6

Local Government

Aldermen

Ald. J. Symons Sheriff of Hull 22.11.90.7 Report. on Ald. Thomas Witty 4.6.87.5 Ald. Stuart declines Mayoralty 14.10.93.7

Resignation of Ald James Stuart 10.11.94.7, 17.11.94.7

Scene in Hull Council Chamber between Ald Larad and Coun. Pool 20.6.91.5

Death of Ald. Leake 23.11.95.3

Death of Ald. W.F. Chapman 8.2.90.5

Death of Alderman Willows 24.8.89.4&7

Asylum Committee

Meeting Asylum Committee 8.8.90.7

Meeting Asylum Committee to rent land from Mr Fisher 28.9.89.7

Rept. East Riding Asylum Committee 27.9.90.8

Baths Committee

Meeting Baths Committee 4.5.89.7

Bridges Committee

Meeting Bridges Committee South Bridge or Scott St./Jennings St. site 8.11.90.3

Burial Committee

Meeting Burial Comm - suggested Crematorium 4.4.91.7

Cattle Plague Committee

Meeting Cattle Plague Committee 14.5.87.3

Councillors

Ald Scene in Hull Council Chamber between Ald Larad and Coun. Pool 20.6.91.5

Presentation to Councillor Richardson 26.1.89.7

Presentation to Councillor Gillett 12.7.90.7

East Riding County Council

Sketch Proposed County Hall Buildings Beverley 11.10.90.7

New East Riding County Council will meet in the new buildings at Beverley on 14th inst 12.3.92

Footpaths Committee

Question of restoration of Earles footpath 29.11.90.7

Meeting Footpaths Committee 20.4.89.7

Grammar School Committee

Meeting Grammar School Committee 23.2.89.7

Meeting Grammar School Comm. furnishing of school for £100 including £25 for new piano 16.1.92.3

Meeting of Grammar School Committee - proposed amalgamation with Hull and East Riding College

5.2.87.3

Ref to new building 2.1.92.3

Hymers Bequest meeting of Grammar School Committee 29.10.87.6

Grimsby

Sketch Grimsby Town Hall 18.1.90.6

Hedon

And sale of one of the maces 26.9.91.8

Hon. Freedom Committee

Meeting Hon. Freedom Committee and Hymers 20.12.90.7

Hymers Bequest Committee

Meeting Hymers Bequest Committee 3.3.88.3, 22.12.88.8, 6.7.89.7, 19.10.89.7

Meeting to appoint Hymers Bequest Committee and Hull Town Council 12.11.87.2, 19.11.87.6

Local Board

Cottingham Local Bd. - Smells 25.4.91.3

Cottingham Local Bd. and Fire Brigade premises on Market Green 13.9.90.7

Cottingham Local Bd. Haworth Arms 15.10.87.8

Cottingham local Bd. widening of passage from Hallgate to Finkle St. 15.7.93.8

Cottingham Local Bd. William Wiles of Newland app. Night soil collector 17.10.91.8

Cottingham Local Board erection of Salvation Army Barracks 19.5.88.8

Cottingham school and Local Bd. 29.4.93.8 Meeting Cottingham Local Board 17.3.88.8

Meeting Cottingham Local Bd. cemetery consecration 12.3.87.8

Local Government

Meeting Cottingham Local Board re new cemetery 13.10.88.8

Local Board continued

Meeting Cottingham Local Bd. re sewage from Willerby Asylum 14.1.93.8

Cottingham Local Bd. and Willerby Asylum drainage 11.2.93.8

Meeting Unsectarian Mission, Endyke lane Cottingham Local Bd. 25.4.91.

Cottingham tenders for sexton's cottage 13.4.89.8

Local Govt. Bd. Inquiry

Hessle drainage 1.8.91.4

Mayor

J.T. Woodhouse Mayor of Hull 15.11.90.8 Ald. Stuart declines Mayoralty 14.10.93.7

Public Library Committee

Letter Anti Rate Support Library Committee, can the library rate be more than 1d in the pound 11.8.88.8

Meeting Libraries Comm 24.6.93.5

Meeting Public Library Committee re-proposed new reading room, Cumberland St., Oxford St. area

6.1.94.3

Ratepayers

Meeting on drainage at Beverley 15.10.92.8

Cottingham ratepayers and measles 8.10.92.8

Sanitary Committee

Complaints to Sanitary Committee on water supply of Hull 16.3.89.5

Deputation to Sanitary Committee. by Sanitary Association on the homes of the poor of Hull 14.5.87.6

Increase in Sanitary Committee staff pay 30.8.90.7

Meeting 16.7.78.3, 24.9.87.6, 2.3.89.7, 22.6.89.7, 18.1.90.5, 10.5.90.5

Typhus in Hull 26.1.89.8

Beverley road nuisance 7.4.94.5

Land bought at Dunswell to sink new bore 7.11.91.3

Re Cottingham Beck 6.12.90.7

Re insanitary houses - Dr. Lambert evidence 21.5.87.3

Bad state of mortuary 25.5.89.5

Re matron of Garrison side hospital 22.10.92.5

Selby

Sketch New town hall for Selby 15.8.91.7

Sheriff

Ald. J. Symons Sheriff of Hull 22.11.90.7

South Bridge Committee

Meeting South Bridge Comm. 11.7.91.5

Technical Instruction Committee

Meeting Technical Instruction Comm. in Hull 7.3.91.8

Town Clerk

Correspondence re Town Clerk's salary 18.1.90.3

Discussion Town Clerk's Salary 11.1.90.7

Hon. Freedom of Beverley for James Mills, Town Clerk 14.7.94.7

Town Council

Hull Town Council and Electric light 8.8.96.10

Jubilee address Hull Town Council 8.10.87.6

Meeting Town Council 5.2.87.6, 27.8.87.6, 15.10.87.6, 4.2.88.3, 6.10.88.3, 3.8.89.7

Meeting Hull Town Council, rail crisis 21.4.88.3

Town's meeting Hull Rail and Docks crisis, long account 23.2.89.3

Meeting Town Council re Hymers Gift 2.2.89.7

Trams

Hull Trams property purchased by Hull Corporation 4.7.91.8

Tramway and Works Committee

Meeting Hull Tramway and Works Comm. 27.6.91.5

Watch Committee

Meeting Watch Committee 8.4.90.3

Meeting Watch Committee, police pay increase 23.11.89.3

Waterworks Committee

Meeting Waterworks Committee-Mill dam springs 15.10.87.6

Local Government

Works Committee

Hull Works Comm and contractors ring in Hull 16.5.91.5 Works Committee and repairing of Whitefriargate 7.9.89.3

Meeting Works Committee proposed bridge over railway at Spring Bank crossing 13.8.87.3

Meeting Works Committee, paving Whitefriargate and Silver St. 27.7.89.7

Meeting Works Committee-Jerry building in Hull long account 6.9.90.5

Relief work in Hull, Works Committee – paving, drainage 18.11.93.5

Maps

Maps

Britannia Magna

Letter - a few 100 years ago from Byan Wyke map of Hull from Britannia Magna 5.11.92.5

Hollar

Sketch Hollar's plan of Hull 10.8.89.6

Markets

Cattle Market

Meeting re Hull Cattle Market question 14.5.87.5 Meeting Tolls Hull Cattle Market 16.4.87.8, 23.4.87.8

Fish Market

First Hull Fish Market-John Symons 10.5.90.6

Grimsby

Sketch Corn Exchange Grimsby 18.2.90.6

Market Hall

Dinner to workmen of 2.7.87.8

Sketch Interior of Hull Market Hall 6.2.92.5

Pig Market

Threatened closure of Hull Pig Market 18.88.2

Medicine

Medicine

See also HOSPITALS, PUBLIC HEALTH

Cholera

Cholera precautions at Beverley 10.9.92.5

Cholera precautions in Hull 3.9.92.5, 18.3.93.2

More Cholera deaths in Hull 23.9.93.5

Cholera precautions at Hull and Grimsby 27.8.92.7 & 8 Asiatic Cholera at Grimsby and Hull 2.9.93.7

Cholera at Grimsby 5.8.935, 9.9.93.5&7, 16.9.93.5, 14.10.93.8

Cholera steamer in Humber 17.9.92.5 Cholera death on Hull bound ship 29.10.92.3

Hamburg fish trade diverted to Hull during cholera outbreak 17.9.92.8

Cholera table 30.9.93.5

Choleric symptoms in Drypool - Dansom lane deaths 26.8.93.7

Diphtheria

New remedy for diphtheria in Hull 15.12.94.8

Epidemic

Serious epidemic in Hull 19.11.92.5

Flu

Epidemic in Hull 23.1.92.4

Measles

Cottingham ratepayers and measles 8.10.92.8

Medical ship

New medical ship dedicated by Canon McCormick - Queens Dock 30.1.92.4

Scarlet fever

Serious scarlet fever outbreak at Kirton Lindsey 19.10.89.5

Small pox

Outbreak in Hull 16.6.88.2

Typhoid

Epidemic at Sutton 21.9.89.3

Outbreak in Lincolnshire 22.9.88.8

Meeting Sanatorium Committee, typhus in Hull 26.1.89.8

Mills

Anti-Mill Society

Meeting Hull Anti-Mill Society 31.3.88.5, 15.2.90.7

Bridlington Quay

Windmill at Bridlington Quay to be demolished 5.10.95.8

Cottingham

Sketch Rustic bridge Snuff Mill, Cottingham and Kirk Ella church 30.4.92.5

Sketch Wind and watermill Cottingham 16.4.92.5

Grimsby

Marshall & Sons, millers, Victoria Mills fire, Grimsby 10.11.88.5

Hull

Hay - New flour mill in Hull - Grovesnor St. 23.9.93.3

Natural History

Natural History

Botanic Gardens

Departure of Mr. MacMahon curator of Botanic Gardens to manage tea plantation in India 19.3.87.3

Meeting plot holders Botanic Gardens 4.8.88.5

Proposed purchase by Hull Football Club 23.7.87.6, 30.7.87.6

Sale of Botanic Gardens to Hull Football Club reported virtually completed 6.7.87.3

Botanic Wardens proposed transfer to new company 14.5.87.5

Winding up notice Hull Botanic Gardens 11.6.87.3

Buck

Lord Yarborough present of buck to Pearson Park 4.11.93.3

Canaries

Heavy mortality of canaries at Pearson Park aviary, mostly male 23.3.95.6

Cock fighting

In Hull case 20.6.91.5

Cock fight, Hull v Beverley, 1774 28.1.88.7

Cordeaux

Funeral of Rev. R C D Cordeaux, vicar of Paull, noted ornithologist, 5327.10.88.5

Dogs

167 dogs at Parliament St. 33 at Gordon st. 16 Crowle st. all unclaimed were shot early on Monday morning

5.10.95

Number of stray dogs brought to Police Station - Parliament St. 78, Gordon St. 20. Crowle St. 10. 28.9.95.5

Fish

Live Cod and Halibut brought to Hull 6.9.90.7

Goose

Gossip about the Lincs. Goose 24.12.87.7

Pigeons

And pigeon flying in Hull 10.3.88.5

Navigation

Navigation

Flamborough Head

Sketch South Blockhouse, Flamborough Head and Lighthouse, Croyland Abbey 29.6.89.6

Holderness coast

Meeting proposed new lighthouse on Holderness coast 9.11.89.3

Spurn

The two lighthouses at Spurn 27.4.95.6

Whiton sands

Launch of lightship at Hull - for Whiton sands 1.1.87.6

Withernsea

Projected lighthouse at Dunlington, Withernsea 19.7.90.7 Proposed lighthouse for Withernsea 11.7.91.5

4.7.91.5

Navy

'Endymion'

HMS 'Endymion' first keel plates laid of cruiser 30.11.89.3

H.M.S. 'Endymion' to be launched by Lady Salisbury 11.4.91.7

Lady Salisbury to launch 'Endymion'

Sketch And report of launch of 'Endymion' 13.6.91.7

Sketch Of old 'Endymion' 25.7.91.7

Trial trip of 'Endymion' brought forward 20.8.92.5

'Narcissus'

Trial trip H.M.S. 'Narcissus' - Earles 6.8.87.3

HMS cruiser 'Narcissus' completed at Earles 25.5.89.7

Naval Artillery Corps

Meeting proposed Naval Artillery Corps for Hull 13.4.89.7

'Sir William Green'

Trial trip 'Sir William Green'. Head & Barns, Groves, Government vessel 27.7.89.7

'St. George'

Government order, HMS 'St. George', cruiser for Earles 21.12.89.7

Submarine Mining vessel

Launch Submarine Mining vessel, Head & Barnard's yard Groves, for the Government 5.1.89.7

Newspapers

Dundee Advertiser

George Lancaster editorial appointment to Dundee Advertiser – owned by John Leng, a native of Hull 28.12.89.7

Hull Packet

Old Time Chronicles - extracts from the Hull Packet 19.12.91.7, 26.12.91.5, 2.1.92.4, 16.1.92.4, 30.1.92.4, 5.3.92.7, 12.3.92.7, 19.3.92.7, 26.3.92.7, 21.1.93.5, 11.2.93.6, 18.2.93.5, 18.3.93.7, 19.12.93.7

Hull paper

Found with £10 bank note 4.2.88.5

Hull Times

Enlarged 11.1.96.2

Hunt

Death of William Hunt newspaper owner, Eastern Morning News, etc. 1.6.89.7

North York Herald

Hull journalist Arthur Chamberlain app. editor of North York Herald 22.3.90.7

Occupations & Trades

Occupations & Trades

Architect

Sketch Beverley Road new library - Mr. Cheers, architect 18.5.95.7

Booksellers

T L Moor of Darlington now in charge of Paragon Bookstall in place of Mr Coker 17.8.89.7

Builders

Memorial stones laid Presbyterian schools in Baker Street. Marsden & Hodson builders 6.10.88.2 Edward Good, builder, Barmston Street, in court for building houses with no plans 5.1.89.7

Costumier

Mr. Worth famous Parisian costumier born at Bourne, Lincs 11.6.92.5

Dairy products

Report on butter and cheese making in Lincs. 20.8.92.5

Jewellers

Dissolution of partnership, Barrett & Scott, manufacturing art jewellers 21.12.89.2

Mercers

Jubilee of Marris Willows & Smith, silk mercers 30.3.89.5, 27.4.89.5

Organist

Mr G F Wright 4 years organist at St Jude's appointed organist and choirmaster St. James's, Sutton on Hull 17.11.88.7

Sailmakers

Conference in Hull 18.10.90.7

Sculptor

Short account of W D Keyworth, Junior studio 7.7.88.2

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Shoe Shop

Public Benefit Shoe Shop opened, sketch 27.6.96.8

Tailors

Hull Tailors meet to organise 2.4.92.3 Mass meeting of Hull tailors 28.5.92.3 Meeting Tailors wages in Hull 13.8.92.3

R.S. Burn - new tailor's shop, Caroline street21.3.96.11

People

Abraham

Letter from Rev. W.H. Abraham re. St. Augustine's stone laying 11.10.90.3

Acland

Mr. Acland, Minister of Education, v Dr. Lambert re Craven St. School 13.1.94.4

Alderson

Death of Eliza Sibbald, wife of Rev. W T A Alderson, second daughter of W H Dykes of Hull 23.3.89.8

Annison

Death of E.S. Annison, coach builder, Witham 10.1.91.3

Ansell

Mr. Page and Mr. Ansell app. assistant librarians of Central and James Reckitt 27.1.94.5

Astley

Death of Sir John Astley, Lincs. MP 13.10.94.4

Atkinson

H.J. Atkinson Hon freedom of Hull 7.6.90.3

Review of Forty Years in a Moorland Parish - Atkinson 16.5.91.8

Barnard

Brigg and Barnard peerage case Earl of Barnard established 4.6.92.3

Barron

Old Whaling days - Captain Barron, extract 11.1.96.2

Barry

Rev. E.J. Barry app. to curacy of Routh 3.1.91.3

Bentley

F. Bentley organ recital Holy Trinity 19.11.87.3 Organ recital at Holy Trinity by F. Bentley 19.3.87.8

Bethell

Case Kaffir marriage of Christopher Bethell and Kaffir Girl child Teepo not in will 24.12.87.8

Billany

Letter Mr. Billany and J.H. Watson, cattle trade 26.9.91.5

Meeting Irish National League N.B. Billany 10.9.87.8

Long account Hull Trades Council and Employees Liability Bill and Billany letter 19.1.89.7

Bishop of Durham

Visit of Bishop of Durham to Cottingham and Holy Trinity with ordinands 6.8.87.3

Blashhill

Report on Blashhill's Sutton on Hull 4.7.96.9

Blunt

Archdeacon Blunt appointed Bishop of Hull 23.3.91.5

Rev. Canon McCormick app. as chaplain of the new Bishop of Hull and will preach the sermon at the

Consecration of Archdeacon Blunt 25.4.91.3

Bond

F Bond letter on public Elementary Scholarships 25.2.88.3

Leader on proposal by Francis Bond to offer 3 open scholarships at the Hull and E.R. College 19.3.87.5 Mr. C.H. Gore successful applicant out of 73 applicants for Hymers headship Mr. Gore 19 votes, Mr. Francis

Bond 4, Mr. Furley 3. 11.2.93

Mr. F. Bond quoted some remarkable figures as to the success of the students at the Hull and East Riding College. He estimated 25% of the total income was returned to the parents in the form of scholarships won by the boys. 29.10.92

Presentation to Francis Bond on his marriage 16.6.88.2

Booth

Visit of Commander Herbert Booth in Hull 16.11.89.3

General Booth in Hull 26.11.92.8

Mr. Frank Booth left Haworth Arms at 7 o'clock on Sunday morning to walk to Leeds, arriving at 10.30 p.m. checked time 64 miles 6.8.92.5

Bowman

of Stamford tender for Beverley rd. Library, £1.984 Mr. Cheers architect 14.7.94.5

Bovle

J.R. Boyle lecture Lost Towns of Yorkshire Coast 1.11.90.7

J.R. Boyle's Holy Trinity published A. Brown and Sons 4.10.90.7

People

The Rev. Mr. Boyle is engaged on a work dealing with the lost towns on the Yorkshire Coast 14.1.93.4

Brierlev

On the Hornsea and Skipsea coast - H. Brierley 24 8 95 2

The Mad Maid of Kilsea - H. Brierly 6.7.95.6

Broadley

Death of Capt. Broadley 28.3.96.7

Broderick

Marriage Frederick Stead Broderick to Beatrice Earle 31.3.88

Bromby

Death of the Rev. Dr Bromby, son of Rev. J H Bromby 27.4.89.7

Browne

Death of Rev T B Browne rector of East Acklam, curate of Rise 17.8.89.8

Butler

Presentation to C.E. Butler Headmaster of Hull Grammar School 29.7.93.8

Rev. C.E. Butler headmaster of Hull Grammar School app. vicar of Nunkeeling with Bewholme 11.10.90.3

Campbell

Death of Sir Alexander Campbell - son of Dr. James Campbell - physician Hedon trial trip Gardine steamship 4.6.92.3

Carpenter

Rev. A Boyd Carpenter lecture on Henry Gratten at Church Institute 9.3.89.7

Cawood

Florence Cawood case x School Board etc. Absconded but punishment to harsh 20.2.92.3 & 27.2.92.5

Chamberlain

Hull journalist Arthur Chamberlain app. editor of North York Herald 22.3.90.7

Chambers

The Rev. A. Chambers who preached his last sermon at Holy Trinity last Sunday has accepted a curacy at 30.9.93 Anlaby

Chapman

Death of Ald. W.F. Chapman 8.2.90.5

Cheers

Bowman of Stamford tender for Beverley rd. Library, £1.984 Mr. Cheers architect 14.7.94.5 18.5.95.7

Sketch Beverley Road new library - Mr. Cheers, architect

Christe

Woo'ed on the Wolds by Walter G Christe 2.5.96.2 & 9.5.96.2

Claribel

composer born at Louth, daughter of a solicitor Henry Hallington Pier 2.4.92.5

Clark

Death of George Clark brass and copper works, Waterhouse Lane 23.11.89.3

Clav

Henry Clay, composer of "I'll sing thee songs of Araby, Long ago", and "She wandered down the mountain is the son of James Clay, ex MP for Hull 24.8.95.4

Clulow

Mr. J.H. Clulow, B.A. Lond. appointed form master of the lower 4th at Hull Grammar School 8.8.94.5

Coker

T L Moor of Darlington now in charge of Paragon Bookstall in place of Mr Coker 17.8.89.7

Constable

Death of Sir Talbot Constable 27.10.94.7 Funeral of Sir Talbot Constable 3.11.94.7

Cooper

Death 5 The Avenue, Uper Norwod, Nov 2nd, Mary Frances (Fanny) youngest daughter of Sir Henry Cooper MD 9.11.89.8

Old John Cooper, Easington 13.4.95.7

Corbett

Mrs. Corbett detective stories 21.9.95.6

Cordeaux

Funeral of Rev. R C D Cordeaux, vicar of Paull, noted ornithologist, 5327.10.88.5

Corlyon

Death of S P Corlyon, brother of H J Corlyon, editor of Hull Daily Mail 2.6.88.8

Craven

R M Craven offer of window to St. Mary's, Lowgate 7.4.88.3

Cross

Pamphlet on Poultry rearing by Mrs. Cross of Aplleby Vicarage 3d. or 4d. 19.2.87.3

Retirement of Canon Cross - Winterton 2.5.91.3

Crossthwaite

Consecration of Archdeacon Crossthwaite as Bishop of Beverley

Ven. Robert Jarratt Crossthwaite nominated Bishop of Beverley

13.4.89.8

Curtis

Rev. A. Curtis ex curate of Holy Trinity app. vicar of St. Lukes 10.2.94.3

Cutt

Death of William Cutt, and freemason ref. 11.2.88.5

Dahle

Marriage St. Jude's Thomas Dahle, editor of Yorkshire Daily Chronicle to Mary Alice Hildred 30.11.89.7

Davies

Rev. John Hugh Davies vicar of Bishop Burton in court for trying to cut his throat 12.3.87.8

de Boer

Hessel de Boer in court, diseased meat 9.5.91.3

Deck

Marriage Rev. H R L Deck to Isabella Earle 29.6.89.7

Rev. H R Deck leaving St. Stephen's 23.2.89.7

Deeming

Rainhill Murders - Deeming and Hull Gaol 16.4.92.5

Rainhill murders, Deemings wife a native of Beverley 19.3.92.5&7

Denton

Death of Mr T Denton Beverley character 18.8.88.8

D'Eresby

Marriage arranged between Lord Willoughby D'Eresby and Muriel Wilson

18.8.94.5

Marriage of Muriel Wilson to Lord Willoughby D'Eresby not to take place

22.9.94.7

Dibb

Death of William Dibb brewer and letter from Canon Kemp 1.1.87.8.6

Will of Mr and Mrs W T Dibb, brewer 29.6.89.3

Bust is unveiled of W.T.Dibb Sculcoates Dispensary 9.7.87.6

Memorial unveiled in Charterhouse to W T Dibb 21.4.88.6

Duchess of Sutherland

Marriage of Sir Albert Rollitt to the Duchess of Sutherland 14.11.96.11

Duncombe

Death of Admiral Duncombe, Kirkham Priory 9.2.89.8

Dunhill

An East Riding Highwayman-Snowden Dunhill 8.8.94.6

Dykes

Death of Eliza Sibbald, wife of Rev. W T A Alderson, second daughter of W H Dykes of Hull 23.3.89.8

Marriage of Charles Preston, Town Clerk of Barrow in Furness to Caroline Sybil, third daughter of J B Dykes 14.4.88.8

Earle

Marriage Frederick Stead Broderick to Beatrice Earle 31.3.88

Marriage Rev. H R L Deck to Isabella Earle 29.6.89.7

Empson

Boy's election at Beverley, Empson 29.9.88.6

C R Empson story Mistress Alice Percy and her Lovers 4.8.88.6, 11.8.88.6, 18.8.88.5

The Ghost of Thurston Grange, Empson 22.12.88.6 Two Mabels - C.R. Empson - Hull setting 28.3.96.11

Fairbank

Marriage All Saints Dr H S Fairbank to Beatrice Maud Pearson, Elm Villa residence of father 7.9.89.7

Filmer

Marriage of Stanley Wilson to Miss A. Filmer 27.2.92.2

Forty

J E Forty appointed second master Hull and East Riding College, ex Market Bosworth Grammar School and Dewsbury Grammar School 29.6.89.7

Fountain

Funeral of Ald. Fountain 21.5.87.6

Will of Alderman Fountain died 15 May 1887 19.5.88

Fox

Lecture by Rev. Hopper Joplin of George Fox's Visit to Beverley 30.4.87.7

Franke

A Hull Mayor in 1666, Richarde Franke 2.6.88.6

Frazer

Alderman Frazer move for Higher Grade Schools in Hull 7.1.88.3

Meeting to consider Higher Grade School for Hull, Alderman Frazer 7.7.88

Feeding the Poor - Evan Fraser 10, 164 tickets issued at a cost of £46.6.6d 5.3.92.3

Frost

Funeral of Mrs. Frost - 92 widow of Charles Frost 5.2.87.6

Furley

Mr. C.H. Gore successful applicant out of 73 applicants for Hymers headship Mr. Gore 19 votes, Mr. Francis Bond 4, Mr. Furley 3. 11.2.93

Ganterton

New Song - composed by Mr. J.M. Taylor for Miss L. Ganterton, local composer Orange Blossoms 13.4.92.3

Gillett

Presentation to Councillor Gillett 12.7.90.7

Gilliam

Death of Captain Richard Gilliam-capt of Hull Fire Brigade 15.3.90.3

Captain Gilliam Memorial Fund 22.3.90.3

Plan for memorial fire engine Capt. Gilliam 5.4.90.7

Gilmore

Living of St. James offered to Rev. J. Gilmore of St. John's Sheffield late St. John's Newington 8.1.87.6

Good

Edward Good, builder, Barmston Street, in court for building houses with no plans 5.1.89.7

Gore

Details and sketch of C.H. Gore 25.2.93.5

Hymers College is getting on now something like 240 scholars. Mr. Gore is pleased with at the prospect and he is delighted with his surroundings 15.9.94

Mr. C.H. Gore successful applicant out of 73 applicants for Hymers headship Mr. Gore 19 votes, Mr. Francis Bond 4, Mr. Furley 3. 11.2.93

The College is within, a few weeks of completion. Gore Vice Principal of Liverpool College 11.2.93

Gould

Marriage of Charles Hellyer, N. Boulevard to Mrs. Jane Gould of Exeter at Exeter Feb. 7 12.2.87.8

Gratten

Rev. A Boyd Carpenter lecture on Henry Gratten at Church Institute 9.3.89.7

Grimston

Marriage of Col. G Hobart to Rose Grimston, Kilnwick 22.6.89.8

Grossmith

George Grossmith, actor, at the Public Rooms 23.11.89.7

George Grossmith in Hull 1.3.90.5

Grotrian

Charitable Trusts Bill-Hull Grammar School-speeches of Sir Albert Rollit and F.D. Grotrian 10.5.90.3

Amalgamation of Hull and Sculcoates Board of Guardians, speech by Grotrian 4.2.88

Loss of Hull steamer 'St. Andrew' in Thames, owned by F B Grotrian MP 28.12.89.7

Halkett

Marriage of Kenneth Wilson and Miss Halkett 29.6.95.6

Hall

Marriage of Alan Hall to Cordelia Beswick Sissons 23.6.88.2

Rev. Newman Hall at Albion Congregational Church 20.4.89.7

Haller

Death of Thomas Haller 19.4.90.7

Harness

Case by vicar of Aldborough, James Harness, refusing to pay 1s 1½d Easter Dues to vicar 18.8.88.5

Harriston

How they finished it in Holderness by Eustace Harriston 8.2.96.2

Hart

Edgar Edward Hart ordained 7.6.90.7

Hartopp

Marriage of Millicent Wilson to Sir Charles Craddock Hartopp 15.6.95.2

Hay Carr

Death of the Rev. J.W.Hay Carr, vicar of St. Mary's Lowgate 23.7.92.3 & 5

Hay Carr window unveiled in St. Mary's, Lowgate 17.6.93.8

Hayes

Consecration new church St. Peter's, Accrington, Rev. W H Hayes vicar of All Saints, Hull. G H Smith recitation rebuilt Foster & Andrews organ 20.7.89.7

Heany

St. Stephen's living offered to the Rev. T Heaney of Guilford 9.2.89.7

Living of St. Stephen's accepted by the Rev. T Heany 16.2.89.7

Hellyer

Marriage of Charles Hellyer, N. Boulevard to Mrs. Jane Gould of Exeter at Exeter Feb. 7 12.2.87.8

Hildred

Marriage St. Jude's Thomas Dahle, editor of Yorkshire Daily Chronicle to Mary Alice Hildred 30.11.89.7

Hobart

Marriage of Col. G Hobart to Rose Grimston, Kilnwick 22.6.89.8

Hodge

Hodge treat Primitive Methodists at Kilnsea 13.8.87.8

Death of Henry Hodge 20.7.89.3&6

Memorial Henry Hodge service 17.8.89.3

Presentation to Henry Hodge 30.4.87.5

Residence of late Mr. Hodge bought for Convent school 2.1.92.4

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Holder

Death of J. W. Holder 1.2.90.7

Row Dr. Holder v. Ald. Larad on Sanitation in Hull 19.8.93.5

Holderness

The Battle of Brunanburgh was fought at Driffield, T Holderness 24.11.88.6

Hollins

Poor audience for Alfred Hollins recital 1.1.87.6

Holmes

Presentation to H. Holmes-Holmes Tannery-no trade union required 5.7.90.3

Holt

Highfield - Driffield on fire, home of Harrison Holt & sketches 4.2.93.5

Holtby

Philanthropy of Richard Holtby, Nafferton 13.1.94.

Hooton

Mr H Hooton appointed assistant master Lime Street School 15.9.88.2

Horwood

An account of organs in Hull and neighbourhood, Joshua D Horwood 2.11.89.7

Howard

Bankruptcy of George Howard, smack owner 14.4.88.8

Hugham

Masonic gathering in Hull visit of Brother W J Hugham eminent Masonic historian 7.7.88.3

Hughes

Rev. Hugh Price Hughes at Waltham St. Chapel 2.6.94.7

Hunt

Death of William Hunt newspaper owner, Eastern Morning News, etc. 1.6.89.7

Hymers

Death of Robert Hymers 6.1.94.2

Description of freedom casket for Mr. Hymers 24.1.91.3

Short Report. Dr. Hymers 21.5.87.3 sketch Dr. Hymers 4.11.93.6

Will of Dr. John Hymers 11.6.87.5

Ignatius Father Ignatius in Hull 27.10.94.6 & 20.10.94.7 **Iveson** Death of Arthur Iveson, Hedon 2.4.92.8 Jackling W Jackling of Hull appointed Inspector of Nuisances for Maidstone 7.9.89.7 James Ven. Joshua Hughes-James, Archdeacon of Man. to be vicar of Holy Trinity 17.11.94.6 Janvria Rev. W.L.B. Janvria assistant reader, Beverley Minister app. vicar of Southwold, Suffolk 3.1.91.3 Jarratt Death of Canon Jarratt 13.12.90.7 Joachim Recital by Dr. Joachim in Hull 8.3.90.7 Joplin Rev. Hopper Joplin lecture on Spanish Armada, long account 12.5.88.7 Lecture by Rev. Hopper Joplin of George Fox's Visit to Beverley 30.4.87.7 Kemp Death of William Dibb brewer and letter from Canon Kemp 1.1.87.8.6 Death at Charterhouse of Canon Kemp 10.3.88.8 Meeting proposed memorial to Canon Kemp 16.6.88.2, 23.3.89.7, 19.10.89.7 Letter re Canon Kemp memorial & work 1.2.90.8 Kendal Rept. on Mrs. Kendal (Madge Robertson), actress, born in Grimsby, later lived in Hull 14.9.95.7 Kershaw Marriage at Holy Trinity of the Rev. J. Wright Moore vicar of St. Philip's, to Gertrude Kershaw of this town. Nov. 10th 12.11.87.8 Keyworth Short account of W D Keyworth, Junior studio 7.7.88.2 W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7 King H.S. King MP treat for the poor 9.7.87.6 H. Seymour King knighted K.C.S.I 13.8.92.5 Letter H S King MP on Hull working men 20.7.89.4 Lambert Electoral Asson Meeting East Hull Labour Electoral Asson. Dr. Lambert stated that the working man lost 20 days work each year in consequence of exhaustion brought about by the unhealthy surroundings in which he lived 30.1.92.4 Letters housing of the working classes-ties up with Dr. Lambert's and Hull Sanitary Assoc. 19.7.90.3 Literary Club Lecture Malet Lambert on reading in Hull Malet Lambert address on Housing the Poor, at Sheffield 29.6.89.3 Meeting Hull Sanitary Assoc. Malet Lambert on insanitary houses and demolition 12.7.90.7 Meeting Radical Club - lecture by Dr. Lambert on Unsanitary Hull 29.10.87.3 Meeting Sanitary Committee re insanitary houses - Dr. Lambert evidence 21.5.87.3 Mr. Acland, Minister of Education, v Dr. Lambert re Craven St. School 13.1.94.4 Lancaster George Lancaster editorial appointment to Dundee Advertiser – owned by John Leng, a native of Hull 28.12.89.7 Lane Rev. E. Aldous Lane ex vicar of St. Paul's and Holy Trinity Goodramgate app. vicar of Haxey in the Isle of Axholme 29.10.87.3 Langley Murder in Marsh lane, Preston Mary Jane Langley 88912 Larad Row Dr. Holder v. Ald. Larad on Sanitation in Hull 19.8.93.5

20.6.91.5

30.12.90.5

Scene in Hull Council Chamber between Ald Larad and Coun. Pool

Suicide Henry A. Larkin, late assistant master Hull & East Riding College

Larkin

Laverack

Death of Herbert Laverack - details of career Laverack and Goddard 16.4.92.3

Lawson

Rev. W T Lawson curate of Holy Trinity 25.8.88.2

Leake

Death of Ald. Leake 23.11.95.3

Leng

George Lancaster editorial appointment to Dundee Advertiser – owned by John Leng, a native of Hull 28 12 89 7

Sir John Leng and sale of Old Grammar School building 3.4.90.7

Sketch of John Leng MP Hull born 26.4.90.6

Liggins

Debut of Ethel Liggins, 8 year old pianist 13.4.95.5

Loftly

Death of William Loftly, Leonard St. old whaler, brought 'Diana' back 23.3.95.6

Logan

Resignation of Mr. Logan headmaster of Hull Grammar School 13.8.87.6

Mackay

Fund opened to aid Dr Charles Mackay in reduced circumstances 11.8.88.2

Mackie

Mrs. Mackie has been appointed matron of the Girls Industrial School, at a salary of £60 per annum, with residence and rations 5.10.95.4

MacMahon

Departure of Mr. MacMahon curator of Botanic Gardens to manage tea plantation in India 19.3.87.3

Maddock

Drowning of Canon Maddock's son 30.8.90.8

Magee

Archbishop of York (Magee) in Hull 31.3.91. Death of Archbishop of York (Magee) 9.5.91.7

Sketch And article of Dr. Magee - Bishop of Peterborough 25.10.90.7

Mahon

Visit of J.H.Mahon of Socialist League to Hull 28.5.87.3

Mann

Tom Mann, president of general Labourers Union, in Hull 16.4.92.4 & 5

Marks

Robert Marks, secretary of Excise Dept. to be knighted - late principal in Hull 28.5.92.3

Marryat

Florence Marryat lecture at Royal Institution on Spiritualism 21.4.94.7

Marsden

Jim Marsden - Hull loafer - sketch of Hull life 31.8.95.6

Mason

Dr. Wright Mason M.O.H. and question of Abattoir 25.10.90.5

Maynard

Death Rev. John Maynard, vicar of Burstwick 11.2.93.8

McCormick

Letter from Canon McCormick on completion of screenwork in Holy Trinity 12.10.89.8

Canon McCormick app. Hon. Chaplin to the Queen 17.5.90.7

Canon McCormick now Royal Chaplin to preach before the Queen in the Chapel Royal tomorrow 29.10.92.5

Canon McCormick elected Special Preacher at Cambridge University, Oct. 30th 19.3.92.5

First Annual meeting YMCA, Canon McCormick in chair, address Evils of Hull 19.9.91.3

Letter from Canon McCormick on tickets for Jubilee Service 18.6.87.5

Literary & Philosophical Society Lecture by Canon McCormick Personal Reminiscences of Eminent Men 5.3.87.3

Master Patrick McCormick, second son of the Rev. J McCormick has been appointed Dean's Scholar at Llandaff Cathedral value £75 per annum 21.7.88.2

Meeting Municipal Charities Committee, scene with canon McCormick 5.1.89.7

Rev. Canon McCormick app. as chaplain of the new Bishop of Hull and will preach the sermon at the Consecration of Archdeacon Blunt 25.4.91.3

The Rec. Canon McCormick has been app. chaplain at Lucerne for the month of July 1.7.93.5

Canon McCormick will finish his duties at Holy Trinity in Whit Sunday 14.4.94 Presentation to Canon McCormick on leaving Holy Trinity New medical ship dedicated by Canon McCormick - Queens Dock 30.1.92.4 Menzies Marriage of Susan W. Wilson to J.G. Menzies at Anlaby 12.2.87.6 Millington Letter W Millington, Hull University Extension Society and the working class 28.1.88.3 Mills Death of the Rev. J.W. Mills, new vicar of Holy Trinity 6.10.94.3 Hon. Freedom of Beverley for James Mills, Town Clerk 14.7.94.7 Milson Death of the Rev. Parkinson Milson 26.11.92.5 Monkman Poem, Cottingham Bells - T.J. Monkman 23.4.87.7 Moody Visit to Hull of D.W. Moody evangelist 4.6.92.5 Moor Death of Charles Moor, brewer 27.10.88.2 Probate of will of Charles Moor, brewer £72,632.15.1d T L Moor of Darlington now in charge of Paragon Bookstall in place of Mr Coker 17.8.89.7 Moore Marriage at Holy Trinity of the Rev. J. Wright Moore vicar of St. Philip's, to Gertrude Kershaw of this town. Nov. 10th 12.11.87.8 Free dinners for poor children at St. James by Rev. D K Moore, began these while at St. Philip's 9.3.89.7 Living of St. James accepted by the Rev. D.K. Moore - vicar of St. Philip's 22.1.87.3 Presentation to Rev. D.K. Moore, vicar of St. Philip's on leaving for St. James 13.4.87.3 Morley Visit of John Morley to Hull 26.11.87.6 Morris Funeral of the Rev. Francis Orpen Morris, Nunburnholme 18.2.93.8 Rev. F.O. Morris and his work 99938 Mortimer Skeleton found in Driffield field J. Mortimer involved 3.6.93.8 Mundella Mr. Mundella has asked the Hull Board of Guardians to give each female inmate 60 years of age and upwards, a small quantity of tea and sugar, not exceeding the value of 3d. weekly in addition to their ordinary dietary allowance. The motion he moved was not carried. 10.12.92.4 Nettleton Ald. R. Nettleton, first Governor of the Poor, 1698 - 1699 9.4.92 Nicholson John Nicholson, Folk Speech of East Riding published by Brown's 27.7.89.7 Norwood Funeral C.M. Norwood - Brompton 2.5.91.3 Oldham Death of James Oldham CE engineer associated with Sunk Island 14.7.90.3 Ombler Death of John Ombler, builder and architect of Kilnsea Church 20.7.95.8 Orbell Mass meeting of Dockers - Ben Tillit and Harry Orbel 20.6.91.5 Harry Orbell has been in Hull for some days organising the dockers 24.8.95.4 Overton Death of Rev. Charles Overton 48 years vicar of Cottingham aged 83, March 31st 6.4.89.3 Page Mr. Page and Mr. Ansell app. assistant librarians of Central and James Reckitt 27.1.94.5 Paget Canon Paget address at Holy Trinity on local church work

Page 78

Death Rev. R H Parr, St. Martin's, Scarborough, late curate Holy Trinity, Hull 14.7.88.8

Parr

Peacock

14.5.87.5

A Stolen Match, A tale, Hull in 1890 R. Peacock 25.12.95.6

Pearson

Marriage All Saints Dr H S Fairbank to Beatrice Maud Pearson, Elm Villa residence of father 7.9.89.7

Pease

Will of J R Pease, £1,681.16.8d 14.4.88.8

Peasegood

William Peasegood letter on Hull its Docks, Railways, etc. 5.1.89.5

Pier

Claribel, composer born at Louth, daughter of a solicitor Henry Hallington Pier 2.4.92.5

Plimsoll

Mr S Plimsoll in Hull 23.11.89.3

Pool

Scene in Hull Council Chamber between Ald Larad and Coun. Pool 20.6.91.5

Poole

Burglary at Aldborough vicarage Rev. A B Poole 2.11.89.8

Praying Johnny

Ref. to Praying Johnny 21.4.94.8

Preston

Marriage of Charles Preston, Town Clerk of Barrow in Furness to Caroline Sybil, third daughter of J B Dykes 14.4.88.8

Prevsse

Socialist funeral in Hull-Carl Prevsse 17.5.90.7

Price

Hughes Rev. Hugh Price-Hughes in Hull 18.3.93.5

The Isle of Axholme - Alice Price 4.6.87.7

Priestman

Bibles presented by Mrs. Samuel Priestman and Mrs. W. Dent Priestman 14.5.91.7

Prince Albert Victor

In Hull 21.1.88.7, 28.1.88.3

To visit Bridlington 21.7.88.5

Visit of Prince Albert Victor to Hull 9.3.89.8

Ramble

Veteran Hull engineer, Death of Chevalier William Ramble 18.5.95.5

Reckitt

Baronetcy offer to James Reckitt 26.5.94.7

James Reckitt offer of a Free Library 29.99.88.3

Mr. J. Reckitt approached with reference to establishment of a convalescent home near Hull 26.3.92.5

Reed

Sir E J Reed KBE visit to Earles 22.9.88.2

Reeves

Sims Reeves in Hull 19.9.89.5

Reynard

Death of T.J. Reynard - Chairman of School Bd. Committee 2.2.95.7

Richardson

Only a Collier by Duncan Richardson 25.4.96.2 Presentation to Councillor Richardson 26.1.89.7

Ringrose

Resignation of Chairman of Hull Docks Bd. (Ringrose) 7.5.91.7

Roberts

Death of H P Roberts wrote article on Sir Henry Vane for Hull and East Riding Portfolio 6.7.89.7 Morley Roberts account of Hull Sailors Home 25.5.95.6

Robertson

Rept. on Mrs. Kendal (Madge Robertson), actress, born in Grimsby, later lived in Hull 14.9.95.7

Robinson

Sketch Patrick Robinson - Governor of the Poor, Hull 13.12.90.7

Robson

Funeral Peter Robson - Hop Villa, Newland, brewer 16.4.87.5

Presentation to Sheriff (Robson) at Hop Villa silver cradle 8.11.90

Rollit

Charitable Trusts Bill-Hull Grammar School-speeches of Sir Albert Rollit and F.D. Grotrian 10.5.90.3

Lecture Sir Albert Rollit, The perfected Phonograph 3.11.88.2

Sir Albert Rollit and others Bill extending Parliamentary franchise to women 23.6.88.2

Marriage of Sir Albert Rollit to the Duchess of Sutherland 14.11.96.11

Rose

Are we educating our children, Hull Literature Club lecture by Henry Rose, published by Browns 2.3.89.7

Royal visit

Report recent royal visit to Tranby Croft 21.4.88.3

Salisbury

H.M.S. 'Endymion' to be launched by Lady Salisbury 11.4.91.7

Lady Salisbury to launch 'Endymion' 4.7.91.5

Lady Salisbury and Lord Mayor visit 25.7.91.7

Saner

Death of Col. Saner JP and sketch 30.11.89.7

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Sangwin

Tender for restoration of chalk bank and groynes at Sunk Island that of J. Sangwin accepted £2,586.2s.

27.5.93.7

Scott

Death at Sutton, 19th. Amelia, widow of Rev. John Scott and daughter of Samuel Cooper 27.4.95.8

Shar of Persia

Invitation for visit of Shar of Persia to Hull 6.7.89.5

Sheahan

Death of Mr. Sheahan, Historian of Hull 25.12.93.5

Sibree

Funeral Rev. J. Sibree 2.1.92.4

Suggestion for monument over grave of Rev. J. Sibree 2.1.92.3

Sims

Funeral John Sims - smack owner 30.4.87.6

Sinclair

Murder of Vicar of Owthorne - Sinclair 9.5.96.2

Sissons

Death of Wm. Sissons, clerk of works Holy Trinity restoration 20.12.90

Funeral Thomas Sissons paint manufacturer 12.11.92.3

Marriage of Alan Hall to Cordelia Beswick Sissons 23.6.88.2

Smith

Consecration new church St. Peter's, Accrington, Rev. W H Hayes vicar of All Saints, Hull. G H Smith

recitation rebuilt Foster & Andrews organ 20.7.89.7

Organ recital G.H.Smith. All Saints 16.4.87.3

Death of Henry Ringrose Smith of Amos and Smith, engineers 13.9.90.7

Death of Thomas R. Smith of Marris, Willows and Smith 16.5.96.10

F.S. Smith picture of Holy Trinity Chancel 20.9.90.3

Report on F.S. Smith artist 16.8.90.7

Letter S.H. Smith - Hull School Bd. 13.6.91.5

Spur

The House by the Sea, Hett Spur - Withernsea setting 21.3.96.2

Spurgeon

Rev. Charles Spurgeon in Hull 15.9.88.2

Statham

Rev. W.M. Statham farewell sermon before ordination in Church of England 19.2.87.3

Strachan

Death of James Strachan engineer foreman Samuelsons 21.1.93.3

Strift

Bishop of the Lolland, Falster Strift of Denmark in Hull 1.6.89.7

Stuart

Ald. Stuart declines Mayoralty 14.10.93.7

Sullivan

John L. Sullivan in Hull 31.12.87.5

Father Sullivan application to be Master of Hull Charterhouse 31.3.88.3

Sullivants

Letter on Dean Sullivants objection to a trade unionist to sit on School Bd. 10.1.91.3

Sutton

After 3 weeks as children's nurse at the Sculcoates workhouse, Miss Minnie Sutton has sent in her notice 24.8.95

Sykes

Christmas treat for poor Catholic children - Lady Sykes 500 1.1.87.6

Symons

Ald. J. Symons Sheriff of Hull 22.11.90.7

Ald. Symons relics 10.10.96.8

First Hull Fish Market-John Symons 10.5.90.6 More titles of John Symons writings 6.12.90.7 Round about old Hull J. Symons 15.1.87.7, 22.1.87.7

Tamplin

Rev. G.F. Tamplin to be vicar of St. Paul's Sculcoates 16.4.92.5

Taylor

Letter on Hull, Taylor the Water Poet 20.4.89.6

New Song - composed by Mr. J.M. Taylor for Miss L. Ganterton, local composer Orange Blossoms 13.4.92.3

Temple

Death of Joseph Temple 22.6.95.8

Mr. Temple to donate collection of books to new Central Library 10.2.94.2

Removal of Mr Temple's books to Central Library 10.3.94.8

Thompson

Death of Archbishop of York - Thompson 27.12.90.5

Archbishop Thompson memorial unveiled in Holy Trinity 16.1.92.4

Tillet

Ben Tillet at Goole 17.1.91.8

Ben Tillet speech to Hull Dockers 18.1.90.3

Mass meeting of Dockers - Ben Tillit and Harry Orbel 20.6.91.5 Ben Tillett in Hull 3.9.92.5, 19.8.93.3, 28.4.94.2, 15.9.94.7

Free Labour League - Ben Tillett in Hull 25.3.93.5

Labour Crisis in Hull - Ben Tillett 1.4.93.6

Mass meeting C.H. Wilson and Ben Tillet 21.11.91.5

Trial of Ben Tillet 15.4.93.6

Travis Cook

Review of his Manor of Myton 10.1.91.8

Turner

Dispersal of John Turners flock of Lincs. long wool sheep, Ulceby 14.9.89.5

Tyser

Rev. E.J. Tyser to be vicar of St. Mary's Lowgate 27.8.92.5

Upton

Death of John Toyne Upton - Lincs born Radical - ex Chartist died in Willerby Asylum 22.9.94.7

J.T. Uptons memoirs to be serialised in the Hull Times 6.10.94.5

One of Dim Common Folk J.T. Upton 13.10.94.6, 20.10.94.6, 20.10.94, 27.10.94.6

Vane

Death of H P Roberts wrote article on Sir Henry Vane for Hull and East Riding Portfolio 6.7.89.7

Vaughan

Visit of Cardinal Vaughan to Hull 21.12.95.3

Wade

Death of Joseph Armitage Wade - Hornsea railway and timber 7.3.96.9&12

Sale of J.A. Wade's farmstock 25.4.96.10

Wallet

Death of Wm. Fred Wallet Queen's Jester, born Hull 19.3.92.2 & 5

Walter

Report ledger stones in Holy Trinity by D Allyne Walter, in the Reliquary 19.1.89.7

The Armorial Stones in Holy Trinity Church, Alleyen Walter 2.10.88.7

Ward

Death of John Ward, last man of whaler 'Isabella' - at Bridlington 9.2.95.6

Watson

Canon John Watson, vicar of All Saints, Hull, appointed to Canonry of York 6.6.96.7

Letter Mr. Billany and J.H. Watson, cattle trade 26.9.91.5

Welstead

Major Welstead bid £7000 for Kingston Cotton Mills 10.11.94.4

Weslev

Foundation stone laid Wesley Memorial, Epworth 22.9.88.7

Wesley centenary-long account 7.3.91.3

Wildridge

How to borrow books - T.T. Wildridge? 4.11.93.6

Marjorie Toppings - Tale by Tindall Wildridge, High St. Setting 18.5.95.6

Ship launching sideways - T.T. Wildridge 20.9.90.7

Some rare books local and otherwise will be submitted at Mr. Wildridges book sale at the Monument Bridge saleroom on Monday. Many friends will regret Mr. Wildridges removal to London 18.8.94.5

T. Wildridges sketches Hymers College etc. 24.1.91.3

T.T. Wildridge proposal for an Antiquarian Society for the East Riding 5.3.92

Tindall Wildridge as artist 11.10.90.3

Report Tindall Wildriges Old and New Hull 19.11.87.3

Wiles

Cottingham Local Bd. William Wiles of Newland app. Night soil collector 17.10.91.8

Willows

Death of Alderman Willows 24.8.89.4&7

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Wilson

Docker's Death, Edward Wilson – poor housing 6.5.93.5

Death of David Wilson ex partner Thomas Wilson and Sons, Cottingham 4.3.93.3

Funeral service for David Wilson 11.3.93.3

Marriage arranged between Lord Willoughby D'Eresby and Muriel Wilson

18.8.94.5

Marriage of Muriel Wilson to Lord Willoughby D'Eresby not to take place

22.9.94.7

Marriage of Kenneth Wilson and Miss Halkett 29.6.95.6

Marriage of Millicent Wilson to Sir Charles Craddock Hartopp 15.6.95.2

Marriage of Stanley Wilson to Miss A. Filmer 27.2.92.2

Marriage of Susan W. Wilson to J.G. Menzies at Anlaby 12.2.87.6

Serious illness of John Wilson, brother of C H Wilson, resident in Gothenburg 23.3.89.3

Shipping Federation/Arthur Wilson 3.1.91.8

Mass meeting C.H. Wilson and Ben Tillet 21.11.91.5

Wimberley

The Rev. C.F.A. Wimberley M.A. late Mater of Hull Choir School and Precentor of Holy Trinity Church, appointed Headmaster of Chard Grammar School, Som. He is succeeded at Holy Trinity by the Rev. F.H. Duggins M.A. of Christ Church Oxford, who was formerly assistant master at Sir Fred. Ousley's School at Tenbury 21.1.93.5

Winner

Mr. J. Winner, author of the song "Little Brown Jug" is a total abstainer 20.10.94

Witty

Report. on Ald. Thomas Witty 4.6.87.5

Wood

Presentation to Fr. Wood, St. Mary's, Wilton Street 30.11.89.7

Woodhouse

J.T. Woodhouse Mayor of Hull 15.11.90.8

Mr. J. Woodhouse writes that the designs for this college may be inspected by the public at the Town Hall today (Hymers College) 14.6.90.7

Worth

Mr. Worth famous Parisian costumier born at Bourne, Lincs 11.6.92.5

Wray

Rev. Jackson Wray Hull lecture 14.5.87.3

Death of the Rev. Jackson Wray Methodist writer born Sancton in 1832 29.10.92.5

Wright

Mr G F Wright 4 years organist at St Jude's appointed organist and choirmaster St. James's, Sutton on Hull 17.11.88.7

Wyke

Letter - a few 100 years ago from Byan Wyke map of Hull from Britannia Magna 5.11.92.5

Police

Police

Charge

Police Charge in Osborne St. 13.5.93.5

Chief Constable

Case against Chief Constable of Hull 30.11.89.7

Cottingham

Police presentation 13.7.89.8

Crime in Hull

The year's crime in Hull, Chief Constable's report 20.10.88.7

Detective Carroll

Recollections of Ex-Detective Carroll 14.4.94.3

Homes

Report homes of the Police and Volunteer Fire Brigades 4.8.88.6

Stations

167 dogs at Parliament St. 33 at Gordon st. 16 Crowle st. all unclaimed were shot early on Monday morning 5.10.95

Number of stray dogs brought to Police Station - Parliament St. 78, Gordon St. 20. Crowle St. 10. 28.9.95.5 Hull Police cells, at Parliament St. swarming with vermin 14.11.91.3

Poverty & Poor Relief

Almshouses

Opening of new Hull Almshouses 5.11.87.6

Board of Guardians

Barton

Meeting Barton Bd. of Guardians 2.1.92.2

Grimsby

Meeting Grimsby Bd. of Guardians 2.1.92.2

Hull

Mr. Mundella has asked the Hull Board of Guardians to give each female inmate 60 years of age and upwards, a small quantity of tea and sugar, not exceeding the value of 3d. weekly in addition to their ordinary dietary allowance. The motion he moved was not carried. 10.12.92.4

Board of Guardians and pauper funerals 16.8.90.7, 13.9.90.3

Amalgamation of Hull and Sculcoates Board of Guardians, speech by Grotrian 4.2.88

Hull Bd. of Gdns and teachers 9.5.91.7

Hull Board of Guardians, long account of neglect of an old man, Thacker 12.1.89.7

Proposed colony or out of work men - for and against Hull Bd, of Guardians 18.4.95.5

Meeting Hull Bd. of Guardians 12.2.87.3, 9.2.89.3, 2.3.89.7, 23.3.89.3, 29.6.89.7, 24.8.89.7,

7.9.89.3, 21.9.89.3, 11.1.90.7, 18.1.90.7, 8.2.90.7, 19.4.90.7, 26.4.90.7, 20.9.90.3

Where do paupers bodies go? 25.4.91.2

Re amalgamation 14.4.88.8

Proposed amalgamation of Hull and Sculcoates Boards of Guardians 9.2.89.7

Long account of Thacker case 26.1.89.7

Sculcoates

Amalgamation of Hull and Sculcoates Board of Guardians, speech by Grotrian 4.2.88

Meeting Sculcoates Bd. of Guardians 22.1.87.8, 11.6.87.3, 7.4.88.3, 25.5.89.7, 29.6.89.7,

13.7.89.8, 3.8.89.3, 26.10.89.7, 7.12.89.7, 14.12.89.8, 11.1.90.7, 18.1.90.7, 15.2.90.7, 1.3.90.7,

5.4.90.7, 26.4.90.3, 10.5.90.7, 17.5.90.7, 14.6.90.7, 20.9.90.7

Proposed amalgamation of Hull and Sculcoates Boards of Guardians 9.2.89.7

Proposed separation Sculcoates Union 23.11.89.7

Re M.O.H. 10.1.91.7

Suggested boarding out of pauper children 23.6.94.7

Sale of East Hull Liberal Club to Sculcoates Board of Guardians 6.7.95.3

Education

Court cases children not at school through poverty 2.3.95.5

Hull Bd. of Gdns and teachers 9.5.91.7

Governor of the Poor

Ald. R. Nettleton, first Governor of the Poor, 1698 - 1699 9.4.92 Sketch Patrick Robinson - Governor of the Poor, Hull 13.12.90.7

Homeless

A night with the Homeless in Hull 4.2.93.6

In a Hull Doss house 28.12.95.6

Poor

An evening with the Poor 10.9.92.5

Christmas dinner for 300 poor children St. James, meat, baked pots and coffee, mince pies and orange 200 bags of coal and groceries given in the parish 2.1.92.3

Christmas dinners for the poor 29.12.88.7

Christmas treat for poor Catholic children - Lady Sykes 500 1.1.87.6

Feeding the Poor - Evan Fraser 10, 164 tickets issued at a cost of £46.6.6d 5.3.92.3

Free dinners for poor children at St. James by Rev. D K Moore, began these while at St. Philip's 9.3.89.7

H.S. King MP treat for the poor 9.7.87.6

Letter from St. Matthias clothes for the shivering poor 7.12.89.7

Supper to the unemployed at the Iceman 7.1.93.3 Treat for aged poor East Sculcoates 4.4.91.7

Starvation

Driffield Wold ranger starved to death 26.1.95.8

Vagrancy

On the increase in the East Riding 275 admissions to Driffield workhouse against 214 last year 24.9.95

Poverty & Poor Relief

Conference of Guardians on Vagrants in the East Riding 28.10.93.2

Vagrancy continued

Great increase in vagrants in Anlaby road Workhouse 10.9.92.5

Workhouse

Brigg

Diary of a pauper 18.1.96.10

Driffield

Vagrancy on the increase in the East Riding 275 admissions to Driffield workhouse against 214 last year 24.9.95

Hull

Boarding out at Hull workhouse 11.6.87.3

Meeting Boarding out Committee Hull Workhouse 17.8.89.7

Brabazon scheme at Hull workhouse, making rugs, etc. 8.1.2.94.5, 5.12.96.4

Case cruelty at Hull Workhouse 16.3.89.7

Dismissal of Hull Workhouse officials for use of strait jacket 11.5.89.7 Great increase in vagrants in Anlaby road Workhouse 10.9.92.5

Meeting proposed new Workhouse Infirmary 25.7.91.8

New infirmary ready Hull Workhouse 1.10.92.3

Sculcoates

A morning at Sculcoates workhouse 13.1.94.6

After 3 weeks as children's nurse at the Sculcoates workhouse, Miss Minnie Sutton has sent in her 24.8.95 notice

Death of rich pauper Sculcoates Workhouse, £10 found in his tobacco box

8.6.89.7

Increase of 96 inmates Sculcoates workhouse 4.5.95.2

Yorkshire

Overcrowding of Yorkshire workhouses 16.1.95.7

Prisons

Prisons

Discharged Prisoners Aid Soc

Meeting Discharged Prisoners Aid Soc. To many Grimsby fisherlads imprisoned unnecessarily 12.3.92.2

Hull Gaol

Case-insanitary condition of Hull Gaol 5.7.90.3 Sketch Hull Gaol in 1789 9.11.89.6

Prison life

Diary of a Gaol Bird 29.8.96.2

Life in Prison 11.5.95.6

Property & Land

Cave and Newburgh

Gladwin Clowes Cave and Newburgh estates 30.4.87.7

Corporation Field

Roofing of Corporation Field 18.2.93.5

Cottingham

And allotments 12.10.95.8

Property sale at Cottingham 21.7.88.8, 11.5.89.8

Property owners

Meeting Property owners re Free Library Hull 1.9.88.5

Public Health

See also HOSPITALS, MEDCINE

Abattoir

Dr. Wright Mason M.O.H. and question of Abattoir 25.10.90.5

Baths Committee

Meeting Baths Committee 4.5.89.7

Baths

Improvements at Madeley St. Baths 23.3.95.5

Local gleanings, includes list of Hull's whaling fleet in 1811 and Humber Bank Baths 18.2.88.7

Health of Hull

Report Health of Hull 14.9.89.5

Housing

Case of overcrowding in George St. house 29.11.90.7

Docker's Death, Edward Wilson – poor housing 6.5.93.5

Inspector of Nuisances

W Jackling of Hull appointed Inspector of Nuisances for Maidstone 7.9.89.7

Lavatory

The new lavatory in St. John St. described as a white elephant (Actually it was painted green) Miss C.

27.5.93.4

Milk shops

830 milk shops in Hull, 326 cow sheds in which are stalled 2,102 cows. All these places are registered and

require inspection 28.10.03.5

Night soil

Trouble in Hull 18.11.93.5

Collection in Hull 9.12.93.5

Experiment in night soil collection in Hull, 1126 pails to be provided at houses with no backways, to be

brought through the house for emptying 9.11.95.7

Cottingham Local Bd. William Wiles of Newland app. Night soil collector 17.10.91.8

Pigstyes

Case insanitary pigstyes in North St. 16.7.92.5

Sanitary Association

Annual meeting Hull Sanitary Asson

Conference Hull Sanitary Association

8.2.90.6

12.11.87.8

Deputation to Sanitary Committee. by Sanitary Association on the homes of the poor of Hull 14.5.87.6

Meeting Hull Sanitary Association 5.2.87.5, 23.7.87.6, 5.11.87.6, 26.10.89.7, 20.9.90.3, 17.1.91.7

Sanitary Committee

Complaints to Sanitary Committee on water supply of Hull 16.3.89.5

Deputation to Sanitary Committee. by Sanitary Association on the homes of the poor of Hull 14.5.87.6

Increase in Sanitary Committee staff pay 30.8.90.7

Meeting 16.7.78.3, 24.9.87.6, 2.3.89.7, 22.6.89.7, 18.1.90.5, 10.5.90.5

Typhus in Hull 26.1.89.8

Beverley road nuisance 7.4.94.5

Land bought at Dunswell to sink new bore 7.11.91.3

Re Cottingham Beck 6.12.90.7

Re insanitary houses - Dr. Lambert evidence 21.5.87.3

Bad state of mortuary 25.5.89.5

Re matron of Garrison side hospital 22.10.92.5

Sanitary inspector

Prosecution for nuisance, ref. sanitary inspector in Hull 12.5.88.2

Sanitation

Sanitary condition of Cottingham 17.9.92

Sanitation at Hedon - a well for drinking purposes under a urinal 24.6.93.8

Electoral Asson Meeting East Hull Labour Electoral Asson. Dr. Lambert stated that the working man lost 20 days work each year in consequence of exhaustion brought about by the unhealthy surroundings in which

he lived 30.1.92.4

Meeting Radical Club - lecture by Dr. Lambert on Unsanitary Hull 29.10.87.3

Row Dr. Holder v. Ald. Larad on Sanitation in Hull 19.8.93.5

Case-insanitary condition of Hull Gaol 5.7.90.3

Public Health

Sculcoates Rural Sanitary Authority

Meeting Sculcoates Rural Sanitary Authority – Hessle drainage 21.12.89.8

Smells

Sniffs at Newland, obnoxious smells 21.4.94.7

Case - Newland Smells 18.7.96.8

The Nuisance in the old town, stench 1.2.90.5

Vermin

Hull Police cells, at Parliament St. swarming with vermin 14.11.91.3

Railways

Bills

Local new rail bills 6.1.94.2

New Bill - Hull and Barnsley Railway 20.6.91.5

Hull and Barnsley Bill withdrawn 11.1.96.9

Railway and Canal Bill report 30.6.88.3

Cottingham

Plan for new Cottingham railway 21.3.96.3

East and West Yorkshire Railway Line

Meeting East and West Yorkshire Railway Line 2.3.89.3

Meeting proposed new railway line 2.3.89.3

First Hull railway

How first Hull railway worked 25.2.88.7

Hull & Barnsley Railway

Hull and Barnsley and Corporation agreement 1.1.87.3

Hull and Barnsley meeting 18.2.88.5, 25.8.88.3, 15.2.96.11

Meeting Hull and Barnsley crisis 13.7.89.5

Half yearly meeting Hull & Barnsley Railway 17.8.89.5

New Bill - Hull and Barnsley Railway 20.6.91.5

Hull and Barnsley Bill withdrawn 11.1.96.9

Hull and Barnsley suggested extension to Bridlington and Beverley 6.10.88.6 Hull and Barnsley Railway proposed purchase by North Eastern 16.11.95.5

North Eastern and Hull and Barnsley Memorial for amalgamation 4.1.96.5

North Eastern

And Hull and Barnsley Memorial for amalgamation 4.1.96.5

Hull and Barnsley Railway proposed purchase by North Eastern 16.11.95.5

Nottingham

Project for new railway from Hull to Nottingham 18.1.96.11

Patrington

Presentation to Patrington station master 10.3.88.8

Rail and Dock amalgamation

Meeting proprietors Rail and Dock amalgamation 16.6.88.5

Rail and Docks crisis

William Peasegood letter on Hull its Docks, Railways, etc. 5.1.89.5 Town's meeting Hull Rail and Docks crisis, long account 23.2.89.3

Meeting directors Hull rail and dock crisis 2.3.89.3

Report Hull rail and dock crisis 9.3.89.5

Hull Dock and rail crisis 16.3.89.3, 23.3.89.5

Letters Hull rail and dock crisis 30.3.89.5

Docks and Rail Co. 28.2.91.3

Rail crisis

Meeting Hull Town Council, rail crisis 21.4.88.3

Railway crisis in Hull 20.12.90.5

Spring Bank crossing

Meeting Works Committee proposed bridge over railway at Spring Bank crossing 13.8.87.3

Withernsea

Attempt to derail Withernsea train between Keyingham and Ottringham 26.9.91.3

Aldborough

Revival of Easter dues at Aldborough, table of dues 19.5.88.8

All Saints

600 Sunday school scholars trip to seaside from All Saints 14.7.88.2

Consecration new church St. Peter's, Accrington, Rev. W H Hayes vicar of All Saints, Hull. G H Smith

recitation rebuilt Foster & Andrews organ 20.7.89.7

Organ recital G.H.Smith. All Saints 16.4.87.3

Sketch St. Stephen's, St. Jude's, All Saints and Alderman Willows 31.8.89.6&7

Baptist

Stones laid New Baptist school in Trafalgar St. has met in Central Hall, Pryme St. 24.10.91.3 Trafalgar St. Baptist church on fire 8.8.96.10

Barrow on Humber

Sketch Barrow on Humber Church 21.2.91.7

Barton

Boston Church and St. Mary's Barton 8.6.89.6

Rept. St. Mary's, Barton 14.3.91.8

Sketch Of St. Peter's, Barton and Goxhill Priory, Waterside Inn, Barton 22.6.89.6

Bells

Dedication of 8 bells St. Mark's in the Groves 29.9.88.2

Beverley

Dispute, vicar St. Mary's Beverley and church wardens 8.1.87.8 Opening of new Congregational church in Beverley, Lairgate 6.8.87.8

Report Our Churches Beverley Minster, Cottingham and St. James Louth 25.5.89

Bibles

presented by Mrs. Samuel Priestman and Mrs. W. Dent Priestman 14.5.91.7

Boston Church

And St. Mary's Barton 8.6.89.6

Bottesford

Sketch Bottesford Church 30.5.91.7

Brantingham

Sketch Holy Trinity Church Bridlington, Brantingham church 21.9.89.6

Bridlington

Sketch Holy Trinity Church Bridlington, Brantingham church 21.9.89.6

Corner stone laid R.C. Church at Bridlington and sketch 19.8.93.3

Burstwick

Reopening of Burstwick Church 5.8.93.2

Catholic

Corner stone laid R.C. Church at Bridlington and sketch 19.8.93.3

Details of St. Wilfred's RC Church stone to be laid August 31st. 24.8.95.4

Plans for new Catholic church on Boulevard 9.1.92.4

Roman Catholic Young Mens Conference in Hull 3.8.89.6

Charterhouse

Father Sullivan application to be Master of Hull Charterhouse 31.3.88.3

Christ Church

Sketch All Saints, Goxhill and Rev. W Seed vicar ex curate of Christ Church 13.7.89.6

Church Congress

in Hull 4.10.90.3

Clee

Sketch Clee Old Church 8.2.90.6

Congregational

Rev. Newman Hall at Albion Congregational Church 20.4.89.7

Rev. W.M. Statham farewell sermon before ordination in Church of England 19.2.87.3

Cottingham

Complaint of state of Cottingham Church clock 27.2.92.4

Report Our Churches Beverley Minster, Cottingham and St. James Louth 25.5.89

Restoration of Cottingham Church 14.4.94.8 Sketch Of Cottingham church 19.3.92.3

Endyke lane mission room Cottingham 13.2.92.5

Easington

Church re-opened 13.8.90.8

Opening of new organ Easington Church 8.4.93.8

East Halton

Foundation stones laid East Halton Wesleyan Chapel 20.4.89.8

New Wesleyan chapel East Halton 19.10.89.6

Frodingham

Sketch Frodingham Church 31.1.91.7

Garton

Reopening of Garton Church after restoration 24.9.87.8

Goole

Sketch St. Mary's church, Boothferry Rd. Goole 14.11.91.2

Goxhill

Sketch All Saints, Goxhill and Rev. W Seed vicar ex curate of Christ Church 13.7.89.6 Sketch Of St. Peter's, Barton and Goxhill Priory, Waterside Inn, Barton 22.6.89.6

Hedon

Sketch South Blockhouse and Hedon Church 6.7.89.6

Hessle

Choral services at Hessle 2.6.94.8

Silver flagon given to Hessle church 9.1.92.4

Holy Trinity

F.S. Smith picture of Holy Trinity Chancel 20.9.90.3

Bazaar at Holy Trinity in aid of buying Old Grammar School 7.12.89.7

Canon McCormick will finish his duties at Holy Trinity in Whit Sunday 14.4.94

Presentation to Canon McCormick on leaving Holy Trinity 21.4.94.3

Ven. Joshua Hughes-James, Archdeacon of Man. to be vicar of Holy Trinity 17.11.94.6

Note of the Vicar elect of Holy Trinity 17.1194

Canon Paget address at Holy Trinity on local church work 14.5.87.5

Examination Holy Trinity Day School 19.10.89.7 F. Bentley organ recital Holy Trinity 19.11.87.3 Organ recital at Holy Trinity by F. Bentley 19.3.87.8 Improvements at Holy Trinity Church 15.2.90.7

J.R. Boyle's Holy Trinity published A. Brown and Sons 4.10.90.7

Presentation of Books to Holy Trinity Church 5.4.90.7

The Armorial Stones in Holy Trinity Church, Alleyen Walter 2.10.88.7

Report ledger stones in Holy Trinity by D Allyne Walter, in the Reliquary

Letter from Canon McCormick on completion of screenwork in Holy Trinity

12.10.89.8

Rev. A. Curtis ex curate of Holy Trinity app. vicar of St. Lukes 10.2.94.3

Rev. W T Lawson curate of Holy Trinity 25.8.88.2

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

Humbleton

Reopening of Humbleton Church 5.10.89.8

Kilnsea

Dedication of new west window in Kilnsea church 16.1.92.8

Hodge treat Primitive Methodists at Kilnsea 13.8.87.8

Kirk Ella

Sketch Of rustic bridge Snuff Mill, Cottingham and Kirk Ella church 30.4.92.5

Little Driffield

Church restoration Little Driffield 17.5.90.8

Lockington

Reopening of Lockington Church 23.12.93.4

Louth

Report Our Churches Beverley Minster, Cottingham and St. James Louth 25.5.89

Louth

Sketch St John's, Newland, Acadamy, Priory Louth, Louth Park Abbey 7.9.89.6

Methodist

Electric light at Waltham St. Chapel 22.9.94.7

Rev. Hugh Price Hughes at Waltham St. Chapel 2.6.94.7

Sketch P M Chapel, Holderness Road 26.10.89.6

Methodist continued

Sketch Hull College, Kingston College, Wesley Hall and Pier Street corner, Stepney chapel and St. Matthew's 24.8.89.6

Hodge treat Primitive Methodists at Kilnsea 13.8.87.8

Foundation stones laid Lambert St., Chapel 30.9.93.3

Organs

Consecration new church St. Peter's, Accrington, Rev. W H Hayes vicar of All Saints, Hull. G H Smith

recitation rebuilt Foster & Andrews organ 20.7.89.7

Recital G.H.Smith. All Saints 16.4.87.3 Dedication New Organ at St. Judes 4.6.87.3

F. Bentley organ recital Holy Trinity 19.11.87.3 Recital at Holy Trinity by F. Bentley 19.3.87.8 Opening of new organ Easington Church 8.4.93.8

Opening St. George's Road Wesleyan Chapel 8.6.89.7

An account of organs in Hull and neighbourhood, Joshua D Horwood 2.11.89.7, 14.12.89.5

Quaker

Lecture by Rev. Hopper Joplin of George Fox's Visit to Beverley 30.4.87.7

Rudston

Sketch Of Rudston Church 28.9.89.89.6

Sailor's mission

Erection of sailor's mission Alexandra Dock 30.4.87.3 Opening of Sailors Inst. Alexandra Dock 2.7.87.5

Salvation Army

Assault case 11.8.88.3

Salvation Army captain in court for causing obstruction in Lime Street 1.12.88.7

Cottingham Local Board erection of Salvation Army Barracks 19.5.88.8

Visit of Commander Herbert Booth in Hull 16.11.89.3

General Booth in Hull 26.11.92.8

Letter re Salvation Army plan to build hall on Anlaby Road. 23.4.92.3

Supper to the unemployed at the Iceman 7.1.93.3

Salvation Army wedding in Hull 23.3.89.7

Scripture texts

Posted in Hull urinal 13.4.89.7

Scunthorpe

Sketch New church Scunthorpe 3.1.91.3

Skirlaugh

Reopening of Skirlaugh Church 30.9.93.5

Sledmere

Report on Sledmere new church 10.8.95.8

St. Augustine's

Meeting for St. Augustine's church 26.10.89.7

Foundation stone laid St. Augustine's Church 4.10. 90.7

Letter from Rev. W.H. Abraham re. St. Augustine's stone laying 11.10.90.3

St. Augustine's to be opened 8.10.92.5

Dedication St. Augustine's 15.10.92.5

Consecration St. Augustine's Church 31.10.96.5

St. Augustine's monastery

Sketch St. Augustine's monastery 23.11.89.6

St. Bartholomew Church, Drypool

Dedication St. Bartholomew Church, Drypool 12.12.91.3

St. James

Diocesan Inspectors report St. James School 20.4.89.7

Foundation stone laid Parish Room, Alfred St. for St. James - sketch 12.8.93.7

Living of St. James accepted by the Rev. D.K. Moore - vicar of St. Philip's 22.1.87.3

Living of St. James offered to Rev. J. Gilmore of St. John's Sheffield late St. John's Newington 8.1.87.6

St. James Parish Room opened in Edgar St. 13.1.94.3

Presentation to Rev. D.K. Moore, vicar of St. Philip's on leaving for St. James 13.4.87.3

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

St. John's, Newington

Sketch St. John's, Newington 2.11.89.6

Living of St. James offered to Rev. J. Gilmore of St. John's Sheffield late St. John's Newington 8.1.87.6

St John's, Newland

Sketch St John's, Newland, Acadamy, Priory Louth, Louth Park Abbey 7.9.89.6

New chancel of St. John's. Newland consecrated 22.7.93.7

St. John's

Improvements to St. John's Church 15.7.93.7

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

Reopening St. John's Church 22.9.88.2

St. Jude's

Sketch St. Stephen's, St. Jude's, All Saints and Alderman Willows 31.8.89.6&7

Dedication New Organ at St. Judes 4.6.87.3

St. Luke's

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

Rev. A. Curtis ex curate of Holy Trinity app. vicar of St. Lukes 10.2.94.3

St. Mark's in the Groves

Dedication of 8 bells St. Mark's in the Groves 29.9.88.2

St. Mark's school inspectors report 7.12.89.7

Reopening St. Mark's Church 28.11.91.5

St. Mary's, Sculcoates

Sketch Of St. Mary's, Sculcoates, Kingston Chapel & Brocklesby 20.7.89.6

The worst attended ritualistic church in Hull is said to be St. Mary's, Sculcoates 14.4.94

St. Mary's, Lowgate

20 copies of Hymns Ancient and Modern have been presented for the use of the choirboys of St. Mary's, Lowgate 16.6.94.5

Gift of £100 towards electric light in St. Mary's, Lowgate 28.10.93.5

R M Craven offer of window to St. Mary's, Lowgate 7.4.88.3

St. Mary's Wilton St

Foundation stone laid of St. Mary's Wilton St. 11.10.90.5

Opening St. Mary's Church Wilton St. 16.5.91.3

St. Matthew's

Sketch Hull College, Kingston College, Wesley Hall and Pier Street corner, Stepney chapel and St. Matthew's 24.8.89.6

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

St. Paul's

Rev. E. Aldous Lane ex vicar of St. Paul's and Holy Trinity Goodramgate app. vicar of Haxey in the Isle of Axholme 29.10.87.3

St. Peter's, Drypool

Sketch of St. Peter's, Drypool 19.10.89.6

Letter on dilapidated state of St. Peter's Drypool 10.9.92.3 & 5

St. Peter's, Drypool cleaned and repaired 17.11.94.4

St. Philip's

Living of St. James accepted by the Rev. D.K. Moore - vicar of St. Philip's 22.1.87.3

Presentation to Rev. D.K. Moore, vicar of St. Philip's on leaving for St. James 13.4.87.3

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

St. Stephen's

Sketch St. Stephen's, St. Jude's, All Saints and Alderman Willows 31.8.89.6&7

Living of St. Stephen's accepted by the Rev. T Heany 16.2.89.7

Living offered to the Rev. T Heaney of Guilford 9.2.89.7

Reopening of St. Stephen's Church 3.12.92.5

Rev. H R Deck leaving St. Stephen's 23.2.89.7

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

St. Thomas

Reopening Campbell Street Mission Room, St. Thomas 15.12.88.8

Vicar of Holy Trinity has 6 living in his gift and a voice in 2 others St. Luke, St. John, St. James, St. Mathew, St. Stephens, and St. Thomas, St. Philips 7.4.94

Swine

Foundation stones laid Swine Wesleyan Chapel 23.6.94.7

Thornton Abbey

Sketches, George Houlton resident in abbot's house 11.5.89.5

Rept. on skeleton in Thorton Abbey 30.11.95.6

Unsectarian Mission

Meeting Unsectarian Mission, Endyke lane Cottingham Local Bd. 25.4.91.

Wesleyan

Wesley centenary-long account 7.3.91.3

Foundation stones laid Swine Wesleyan Chapel 23.6.94.7

Reopening of Kingston Wesley Church 16.9.93.2

Sketch Hull College, Kingston College, Wesley Hall and Pier Street corner, Stepney chapel and St. Matthew's 24.8.89.6

New Wesleyan mission room opened in Barnsley St. 14.9.95.5

Organ opening St. George's Road Wesleyan Chapel 8.6.89.7

Sketch Argyle St. Wesleyan Chapel 18.8.94.5

Sketch Great Thornton Street Chapel 17.8.89.5

Sketch Of St. Mary's, Sculcoates, Kingston Chapel & Brocklesby 20.7.89.6

Foundation stones laid East Halton Wesleyan Chapel 20.4.89.8

New Wesleyan chapel East Halton 19.10.89.6

Sketch Opening and Sketch of new Wesleyan Chapel Toll Gavel, Beverley 13.2.92.5

West Heslerton

Lists of rectors of West Heslerton 9.3.89.8

Westow

Church choir trip to Hull 25.8.88.2

Winestead

Church to be restored 25.8.88.8

Bazaar to be held in aid of restoration of Winestead Church 22.9.88.8

Result Winestead Church bazaar 3.11.88.5 Re opening of Winestead Church 12.7.90.8

Sketch Of Hollar's plan of Hull, St. Germain's, Winestead 10.8.89.6

Wilberforce Mission Hall

Fire Wilberforce Mission Hall burnt 15.10.92.3

Withernsea

Church, Queen's Hotel and lifeboat sketches 17.8.89.6

See also COMMERCE, FISHING, WHALING

Captains

Old Hull Sea Captains 25.1.96.2, 8.2.96.2, 7.3.96.3, 21.3.96.3, 4.4.96.2, 18.4.96.2, 16.5.96.2, 30.5.96.2, 13.6.96.5, 27.6.96.3

Lightermen

Opening of Hull lighterman's shelter, North Walls 18.5.89.3

Medical ship

New medical ship dedicated by Canon McCormick - Queens Dock 30.1.92.4

Ship Builders

Brown

Launch of grain lighter 'Annie', G Brown yard 7.1.88.3

Cook Walton and Gemmel

Launch steam yacht 'Francis'-Cook Walton and Gemmel

Trial trip ss. 'Richard Simpson' Cook Welton & Gemmel 5.4.90.7

Trial trip 'Dogger Bank', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 14.7.88.8

Trial trip 'Tofrida', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 2.3.89.7

Earles

Government order, HMS 'St. George', cruiser for Earles 21.12.89.7

HMS cruiser 'Narcissus' completed at Earles 25.5.89.7

Launch of a steamer at Earles 23.2.89.7

Launch of S.S. 'Emden'-Earles 16.4.87.3

Launch S S 'Gotha', Earles Yard 2.6.88.2

Launch Wilson liner 'Juno', Earles 13.7.89.7

Launches at Earles yard 13.1.94.7

Launch new yacht for Trinity House, Earles 9.7.92.3

New orders for Earles yard 3.3.88.5 No new orders for ships at Earles 17.9.92.5

De delle extremental de France 0.2.00.7

Paddle steamer trials, Earles 9.3.89.7

Report. new Wilson liner 'Colerado'-Earles 23.7.87.3&6

SS 'Ariosto' launch Earles for Wilsons 14.12.89.7

SS. 'Jurassic' launched Earles for Grimsby 26.7.90.7

SS. 'Volo' launched Earles-T.Wilsons 12.7.90.7

State of trade at Earles 22.10.92.7

Steam ship 'Cazingo', Earles Yard 18.5.89.5

Trial trip 'Benguella', Earles 28.9.89.6

Trial trip s s 'Polo', Earles for Wilsons 16.11.89.7

Trial trip steamer 'Blarney', Earles 5.10.89.8

Trial trip steamer 'Oldham', Earles 19.1.89.7

Trial trips of new ships Earles yard 26.11.87.6

Head & Barnard

Launch screw steamer 'Arrow', Head & Barnard for Bailey & Leatham 2.3.89.7

Launch Submarine Mining vessel, Head & Barnard's yard Groves, for the Government 5.1.89.7

Trial trip 'Sir William Green'. Head & Barns, Groves, Government vessel 27.7.89.7

Launch of iron lighter Head and Barnard yard for Wilson's iron trade 30.6.88.8

Priestman

Trial on Humber - Marine ion engine - Priestman 14.5.92.5

Wales

Launch iron screw tug 'Coalinger', Grimsby, E Wales yard 3.3.88.3

Shipbuilding

Launch first vessel built upon new screw system at Beverley 17.9.92.8

Local gleanings, early iron ship building at Selby 31.3.88.7

Ship launching sideways - T.T. Wildridge 20.9.90.7

Shipbuilding in the Humber in 1890, long acc. 27.12.90.3

Shipbuilding on the Humber in 1889 28.12.5

Rept. of Humber Shipbuilding - Scarr, Cook, Welton and Gemmel etc. 29.12.94.6

Report on Humber shipbuilding 12.12.96.10

Ship Owners

Bailey & Leatham

'Indians' steamer launched at Middlesborough for Bailey & Leatham 14.9.89.7 Launch screw steamer 'Arrow', Head & Barnard for Bailey & Leatham 2.3.89.7 Trial trip s.s. 'Sultan', Bailey Bros. and Leetham 11.10.90.3 Grotrian Loss of Hull steamer 'St. Andrew' in Thames, owned by F B Grotrian MP 28.12.89.7 Wilson Bd. of Trade inquiry loss of the 'Apollo'-Wilson liner 7.7.94.3 Bd. of Trade inquiry Wilson liner, 'Milo' Launch Wilson liner 'Francisco' 1.11.90.7 Launch Wilson liner 'Juno', Earles 13.7.89.7 Wilson liner 'Tasso' launched 1.3.90.7 Loss of Wilson liner 'Quito' - Bd. of Trade inquiry 14.2.91.7 New Wilson liners being built 8.9.88.2 Nomenclature of Wilson liners 8.12.88.6, 2.2.89.6, 23.2.89.6, 9.3.89.6, 13.4.89.6, 18.5.89.6, 23.11.89.7, 9.11.89.3, 16.11.89.7, 7.12.89.4 Report. new Wilson liner 'Colerado'-Earles 23.7.87.3&6 Shipping Federation/Arthur Wilson 3.1.91.8 Smack 'Muriel' sunk run down by Wilson liner 'Thomas Wilson' 17.11.88.7 Stranding of Wilson liner 'Kelso' 11.8.94.5 Launch of iron lighter Head and Barnard yard for Wilson's iron trade 30.6.88.8 Launch screw steamer 'Urbino' for Wilson's 9.3.89.7 SS 'Ariosto' launch Earles for Wilsons 14.12.89.7 SS. 'Volo' launched Earles-T.Wilsons 12.7.90.7 Trial trip s s 'Polo', Earles for Wilsons 16.11.89.7 Ships, individual 'Annie' Launch of grain lighter 'Annie', G Brown yard 7.1.88.3 'Apollo' Bd. of Trade inquiry loss of the 'Apollo'-Wilson liner 7.7.94.3 'Ariosto' SS 'Ariosto' launch Earles for Wilsons 14.12.89.7 Trial trip 'Aristo' 22.2.90 'Arrow' Launch screw steamer 'Arrow', Head & Barnard for Bailey & Leatham 2.3.89.7 'Audallous' Sketch Humber Guardship 'Audallous' 2.8.90.7 'Benguella' Trial trip 'Benguella', Earles 28.9.89.6 'Blarney' Trial trip steamer 'Blarney', Earles 5.10.89.8 'Cazingo' Steam ship 'Cazingo', Earles Yard 18.5.89.5 'Coalinger' Launch iron screw tug 'Coalinger', Grimsby, E Wales yard 3.3.88.3 'Colerado' Report new Wilson liner 'Colerado'-Earles 23.7.87.3&6 'Columbine' Sketch 'Columbine' - Hull ship 7.3.91.7 'Countess of Aberdeen' Loss of Hull steamer 'Countess of Aberdeen' 21.4.94.2 'Deddington' S S 'Deddington' trial trip 18.5.89.6 'Dogger Bank' Trial trip 'Dogger Bank', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 14.7.88.8 'Emden' Launch of S.S. 'Emden'-Earles 16.4.87.3

Trial trip steamer 'Emden' 11.6.87.3

```
Ships, individual continued
```

'Endymion' H.M.S. 'Endymion' to be launched by Lady Salisbury 11.4.91.7 HMS 'Endymion' first keel plates laid of cruiser 30.11.89.3 Trial trip of 'Endymion' brought forward Lady Salisbury to launch 'Endymion' 4.7.91.5 Sketch And report of launch of 'Endymion' 13.6.91.7 Sketch Of old 'Endymion' 25.7.91.7 'Fairy' Bd. of Trade inquiry steamer 'Fairy' 16.5.91.3 'Forest Queen' Loss of S.S. 'Forest Queen', Hull 27.2.92.5 Bd. of Trade inquiry loss of 'Forest Queen' 21.5.92.8 'Francis' Launch steam yacht 'Francis'-Cook Walton and Gemmel 'Francisco' Launch Wilson liner 'Francisco' 1.11.90.7 'From' Trial trip s.s. 'From'-Grimsby 15.3.90.7 'Gotha' Launch S S 'Gotha', Earles Yard 2.6.88.2 'Hereward' Trial trip steam tug 'Hereward' 19.5.88.2 'Indians' Steamer launched at Middlesborough for Bailey & Leatham 14.9.89.7 'Isabella' Sketch 'Isabella' 14.3.91.3 'Jessica' S.S. 'Jessica' for Hull built Howden 22.8.91.7 'Juno' Launch Wilson liner 'Juno', Earles 13.7.89.7 'Jurassic' SS. 'Jurassic' launched Earles for Grimsby 26.7.90.7 'Kelso' Stranding of Wilson liner 'Kelso' 11.8.94.5 'Lady Bird' Ketch 'Lady Bird' sunk by trawler 'Richard Simpson' 23.1.92.3 'Leicester' S.S. 'Leicester' launched in Hull - Earles yd. 13.6.91.8 'Lord Londesborough' Loss of Hull schooner 'Lord Londesborough' 3.8.89.7 'May Flower' Launch screw steamer 'May Flower' in Hull 22.6.89.7 'Milo' Bd. of Trade inquiry Wilson liner, 14.3.91.7 'Nantes' Steamer 'Nantes' wrecked of Withernsea cargo coming ashore 30.11.95.2 'Narcissus' Trial trip H.M.S. 'Narcissus' - Earles 6.8.87.3 HMS cruiser 'Narcissus' completed at Earles 25.5.89.7 'Oldham' Trial trip steamer 'Oldham', Earles 19.1.89.7 'Oxford'

Page 99

28.9.89.3

16.11.89.7

Wreck of Hull streamer 'Oxford'

Trial trip s s 'Polo', Earles for Wilsons

'Polo'

'Quito'

Loss of Wilson liner 'Quito' - Bd. of Trade inquiry 14.2.91.7

'Richard Simpson'

Trial trip ss. 'Richard Simpson' Cook Welton & Gemmel 5.4.90.7 Ships, individual continued 'Righe' Trial trip S.S. 'Righe' 13.8.92.3 'Sir William Green' Trial trip 'Sir William Green'. Head & Barns, Groves, Government vessel 27.7.89.7 'St. Andrew' Loss of Hull steamer 'St. Andrew' in Thames, owned by F B Grotrian MP 28.12.89.7 'St. George' S.S. 'St. George' to be launched 9.4.92.2 Government order, HMS 'St. George', cruiser for Earles 21.12.89.7 Launch of S.S. 'St. George', June 23rd. 11.6.92.5, 25.6.92.3 'St. Mark' Loss Hull steamer 'St. Mark' 13.7.89.7 'Sultan' Trial trip s.s. 'Sultan', Bailey Bros. and Leetham 11.10.90.3 'Tasso' Wilson liner 'Tasso' launched 1.3.90.7 'Thomas Wilson' Smack 'Muriel' sunk run down by Wilson liner 'Thomas Wilson' 17.11.88.7 'Tofrida' Trial trip 'Tofrida', Cook, Welton & Gemmel 2.3.89.7 'Urbino' Launch screw steamer 'Urbino' for Wilson's 9.3.89.7 'Vera' Details loss of 'Vera' of Hull 23.3.89.8 'Volo' SS. 'Volo' launched Earles-T.Wilsons 12.7.90.7 Old Hull Ships 'Andromanche' 16.5.91.7 'Dandie Dimont' 18.7.91.2 'Helen McGregor' 4.4.91.3 'James and Thomas' 28.3.91.3 'Raymond' 21.3.91.3 'The Reward' 9.5.91.7 'The Truelove' 20.6.91.2, 27.6.91.2 'The Valiant' 30.5.91.5 'The Volunteer' 6.6.91.7 'The Wanderer' 13.6.91.2 'Ranger' 4.7.91.2 **Shipping** Shipping Federation/Arthur Wilson 3.1.91.8 Notes on early Hull Shipping 23.5.96.2, 4.7.96.3 Trade 59 vessels laid up in Hull and 7 sailing ships 28.1.93.4

Page 100

Several steamers laid up in Hull by stress of trade have recently commenced running

20.8.92.5

Shops

Arcade

It is said that an arcade is to be built in Silver street and that the locality chosen is by some premises near Trinity House where buildings are to be pulled down 12.8.93.5

Christmas

Hull at Christmas, local shop description 22.12.88.7 Christmastide in Hull – a peep at the shops 21.12.89.5&8

A Peep at Hull Shops 20.12.90.3

Early closing

Long account of early closing in Hull 1.12.88.5

Industrial Co-operative Society

Meeting to establish Industrial Co-operative Society in Hull 21.12.89.8

Sports & Games

Sports & Games

Boxing

And wrestling in Hull 10.8.87.5

Cock fight

Hull v Beverley, 1774 28.1.88.7

Cricket

Cottingham Cricket Club to be formed 16.11.89.7 Cricket match Sunk Island v. Patrington 4.6.87.8

Football

Botanic Gardens proposed purchase by Hull Football Club 23.7.87.6, 30.7.87.6 Sale of Botanic Gardens to Hull Football Club reported virtually completed 6.7.87.3

Meeting Insurance of football players 15.9.88.3

Proposed insurance for Hull Football players 21.7.88.5

Report. Hull Football Club and East End Football Club 21.5.87.5

Pigeons

And pigeon flying in Hull 10.3.88.5

Races

Hedon and its Races 5.9.91.5

Inaugural meeting Hull & East Riding Races 25.8.88.5

Wrestling

Boxing and wrestling in Hull 10.8.87.5

Statues & Memorials

Dibb

Memorial unveiled in Charterhouse to W T Dibb 21.4.88.6 Bust is unveiled of W.T.Dibb Sculcoates Dispensary 9.7.87.6

Gilliam

Plan for memorial fire engine Capt. Gilliam 5.4.90.7

Hay - Carr

Window unveiled in St. Mary's, Lowgate 17.6.93.8

Hodge

Memorial Henry Hodge service 17.8.89.3

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Kemp

Letter re Canon Kemp memorial & work 1.2.90.8

Meeting proposed memorial to Canon Kemp16.6.88.2, 23.3.89.7, 19.10.89.7

Memorial stones

Laid Presbyterian schools in Baker Street. Marsden & Hodson builders 6.10.88.2

Saner

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Sibree

Suggestion for monument over grave of Rev. J. Sibree 2.1.92.3

Thompson

Archbishop Thompson memorial unveiled in Holy Trinity 16.1.92.4

Wesley

Foundation stone laid Wesley Memorial, Epworth 22.9.88.7

Willows

W Day Keyworth, jun., working on busts of Col. Saner, Henry Hodge and Alderman Willows 28.12.89.7

Streets

Beverley

Market place to be fixed with granite sets and flagging in other streets 15.10.92.8

Cannon St.

Letter on need for improvement of Cannon St. 1.10.87.8

Charlotte St.

Street plans Charlotte St. 6.8.92.5

Cottingham

Local bd. widening of passage from Hallgate to Finkle St. 15.7.93.8

Footpaths

Meeting re Earles footpath 9.2.89.5 Rept. on Hull footpaths 7.5.92.3

Great Passage St.

Hull street improvements - Great Passage St. 1.6.95.2

Grimsby

Sketch New Market Place Grimsby 1.2.90.6

Hedon road

Improvement of Hedon road new street from Hedon road to Southcoates lane 20.2.92.3

Site of new street from Hedon road to Southcoates lane 100 yards north of rail crossing 3.12.92.5

Hull

Relief work in Hull, Works Committee – paving, drainage 18.11.93.5

Undisciplined Hull, bad manners on streets 13.7.95.6

Jackson's estate

New streets are being formed on Jackson's estate Holderness road 20.8.92.5

Prospect St.

Proposed wood pavement in Prospect St. 30.4.92.3 Proposed improvement of Prospect St. 14.5.92.5 Proposed re-paving of Prospect street 18.2.93.5

Silver St.

Meeting Works Committee, paving Whitefriargate and Silver St. 27.7.89.7

Tofts Lane

Letter on Tofts Lane improvement 9.11.89.5

Whitefriargate

Meeting Works Committee, paving Whitefriargate and Silver St. 27.7.89.7

Works Committee and repairing of Whitefriargate 7.9.89.3

Strikes

See also TRADE UNIONS

Boiler makers

Hull boiler makers dispute 7.7.88.2

Brass finishers

Strike of brass finishers at Shipham & Co. 7.9.89.7

Brickmakers

Strike Barton, New Holland, Barrow Haven brickmakers 11.5.89.5

Building

Hull building strike 16.12.93.7

Coal men

Strike of coal heavers and trimmers Alexandra dock 13.2.92.5

Strike of Hull Coal men 23.4.92.5, 30.4.92.5

Deal carriers

Hull deal carriers and other strikes 5.7.90.5

Deal carriers strike in Hull 7.6.90.5

Dockers

How Dockers strike was settled 3.1.91.3

Earles

Labour questions - includes strike at Earles 6.9.90.5

Letter strike at Earles 20.7.90.8

Dispute at Earles 7.5.92.8

Strike at Earles Yard 1.3.90.4&5, 3.5.95.4, 23.5.96.2, 14.11.96.7, 21.11.96.10

Fishermen

Strike of Scarborough fishermen 16.4.87.3

Details fishermen's strike in Hull and court cases 29.6.89.5

Seamen's strike in Hull 22.6.89.5

Hull meeting Seamen and Fisherman's agitation 9.2.89.5

Hessle Chalk Pits

Case Strike at Hessle Chalk Pits 7.10.93.2

Hodgsons

Strike at Hodgsons Tanyard Beverley. Long acc 24.5.90.5

More strike details Beverley tannery 12.7.90.5 Hodgson tannery strike letter re strike 19.7.90.5

Hull

Case strikes at Hull 8.6.89.3 Reports of local strikes 2.8.90.3 Rept. of Hull strikes 9.8.90.5

Hull strike news 29.4.93.5 & 7

Closing events of the strike 27.5.93.7

End of Strike 27.5.93.7

Hull trade affected by the strike 17.6.932

Settlement of Strike 13.5.93.7

Court case recent assaults during recent strike 14.7.94.7

Ironworkers

Strike in Hull 25.5.89.7

Joiners

Ship carpenters strike in Hull 25.5.89.8

Meeting Hull shipwrights and joiners on strike 17.8.89.3

Masons

Dispute Hull Corporation and their masons 31.12.92.5

Miners

Dispute at Frodingham 10.12.92.5

Rivetters

Strike of rivetters Hull 27.2.92.5

Saw millers

Threatened saw millers strike 2.6.94.7

School boys

Strikes

Strike Lime Street school 12.10.89.7 **Shipwright's**

Meeting Hull shipwrights and joiners on strike End of Shipwright's strike 1.11.90.7 Letter on Hull shipwrights dispute 6.7.89.4

17.8.89.3

Temperance

Temperance

Cobden Hall

Tea for Sewer men in the Cobden Hall 4.1.90.3

Winner

Mr. J. Winner, author of the song "Little Brown Jug" is a total abstainer

20.10.94

Theatres

Theatres

Empire Theatre

Improvements at Empire Theatre 30.7.92.3

George St.

New theatre to be erected in George St. 7.5.923

Grand Theatre

Report application for license 7.1.93.7

Queen's Hall

Purchase of 32 Dock street - to be concert hall "Queen's Hall" 21.5.92.3

Theatre Royal

Changes hands 2.3.95.2

Towns and Villages

Barrow on Humber 29.8.91.5

Interview with Barrow veteran, reminiscences 6.7.95.6

Barton 10.10.91.5

Beverley

And its Minster and Woodcarver 19.9.91.5

Cruel treatment of Beverley man in Russia 12.3.87.8, 19.3.87.8, 28.5.87.3

Bolton Abbey

From Hull to Bolton Abbey 18.8.88.6

Bridlington

Evening excursion to Bridlington 15.7.93.6 Two sketches of Bridlington 2.4.92.5

Brigg 24.10.91.5, 31.10.91.5

Brocklesby

Sketch St. Mary's, Sculcoates, Kingston Chapel & Brocklesby 20.7.89.6

Caistor 26.9.91.5

Cleethorps

Report Cleethorps Past and Present 23.6.88.8

Cottingham

Lord of the Manor question at Cottingham 12.5.94.5

Driffield 17.10.91.5

Frodingham

And Scunthorpe 12.9.91.3

Gainstrop

Report on ancient village of Gainstrop (from De la Pryme diary) 7.12.89.6

Hemingborough

Sketches Trentside Wildworth near Ferry and Hemingborough 13.2.92.5

Hull

Travelling in Persia - Hull lady 8.1.87 & 15.1.87.7

Isle of Axholme

The Isle of Axholme - Alice Price 4.6.87.7

Louth

Rept. and sketches on Louth 26.3.92.5

7.11.91.5

Sketches St John's, Newland, Acadamy, Priory Louth, Louth Park Abbey 7.9.89.6

Two Louth sketches 9.4.92.5

Market Weighton Rudston

And its squire 27.7.95.6

Scunthorpe

Frodingham and Scunthorpe 12.9.91.3

Selby 3.10.91.5

South Cave

With Pen and Camera South Cave 22.8.91.7

Spurn Head

And its people 20.5.94.6

Tranby

Entrance to Tranby sketch 20.2.92.5

Trent

Article Down Trent and sketches 21.5.92.5

By Humber and Trent 25.7.91.7

Watton

Monastery and Meadow - Watton 30.9.93.6

Wildworth

Sketches Trentside Wildworth near Ferry and Hemingborough 13.2.92.5

Wingeringham 20.8.92.3

Winterton

District annals 3.1.91.7, 17.1.91.7, 7.2.91.7, 14.2.91.7

Trade Unions and Work

See Also STRIKES

Ben Tillet

At Goole 17.1.91.8

In Hull 3.9.92.5, 19.8.93.3, 28.4.94.2, 15.9.94.7

Trial of Ben Tillet 15.4.93.6

Dockers

Meeting Hull Dockers 11.1.90.3

Ben Tillet speech to Hull Dockers 18.1.90.3

Meeting at Beverley to form dock workers union 18.1.90.8

Meeting Hull dockers to form union 18.1.90.7

Meeting to protect at a stign of Daylors Union in Hull 26.7.00.2

Meeting to protest at action of Dockers Union in Hull26.7.90.3

Mass meeting of Dockers - Ben Tillit and Harry Orbel 20.6.91.5

Mass meeting C.H. Wilson and Ben Tillet 21.11.91.5

Trouble at Hull Docks - Mass meetings long accs. 8.4.93.7

More trouble at the Docks 10.6.93.5

Harry Orbell has been in Hull for some days organising the dockers 24.8.95.4

Education

Leader on ex-pupil teachers pay 9.1.92.4 & 5

Letter on Dean Sullivants objection to a trade unionist to sit on School Bd. 10.1.91.3

Employees Liability Bill

Letter Trades Council and Employees Liability Bill 26.1.89

Long account Hull Trades Council and Employees Liability Bill and Billany letter 19.1.89.7

Fishermen

Opposition to poundage scheme at Grimsby, fishermen's pay 1.1.87.5

Free labour

Assault on Free labour man - Hull 9.5.91.3

Case Assault on free labourer's wife 3.6.93.5 Free Labour League - Ben Tillett in Hull 25.3.93.5 Meeting of Free Labour League in Hull 30.12.93.5

Free v Union labour Crowded meeting Free v Union labour 3.1.91.5

Meeting Independent Labour Movement 10.6.93.2

Gardeners

No to increase in pay gardeners in Hull parks 23.3.95.6

Gas workers

Improvements in gas workers pay 2.1.91.3

Hemp & flax spinners

Wage dispute at Jameson's, hemp & flax spinners 17.12.92.8

Holmes Tannery

Presentation to H. Holmes-Holmes Tannery-no trade union required 5.7.90.3

Joiners

Meeting re Wilson's joiners 15. 2.90.7

Labour

Labour demonstration in Hull 7.12.89.5 Trade and Labour Questions 2.8.90., 9.8.90.7

And labour questions 20.9.90.7 Labour questions 11.10.90.5, 18.10.90.5 Labour Crisis in Hull - Ben Tillett 1.4.93.6 Great Labour struggle in Hull 15.4.93.7

Labour War 6.5.93.7 & 8

Labourers Union

Tom Mann, president of general Labourers Union, in Hull 16.4.92.4 & 5

Lightermen

Conference proposed union of lightermen 19.7.90.3

Platelayers and gangmen

Meeting of Hull platelayers and gangmen 13.7.89.7

Reckitt

Employees applied for reduction in work hours-app concession granted 19.7.90.7

Trade Unions & Work

Seed crushing

Important labour case - Claim for wages in crushing trade 12.3.87.6

Shop staff

Meeting for half-day holiday shop staff 26.4.90.3

Tailors

Meeting Hull Tailors 12.4.90.7

Trades Council

Meeting Hull Trades Council-wages in Hull 1.2.90.7

Tram men

Union of Grimsby tram men to be formed 16.9.93.7

Grimsby tram men dispute settled 23.9.93.5

Unemployed

Conference Hull Unemployed 17.12.92.8

Distress in East Hull 31.1.91.3 Letters on distress in Hull 24.1.913

Proposed colony or out of work men - for and against Hull Bd, of Guardians 18.4.95.5

Unemployed report 16.12.93.7

Scheme for unemployed to demolish old houses - No 13.4.95.7

Supper to the unemployed at the Iceman 7.1.93.3

Wilson & Sons

Increase in wages to employees 21.12.89.2

Working man

A Dinner hour chat - interview with an East Hull working man 20.6.91.4

East Hull Labour Electoral Asson. Dr. Lambert stated that the working man lost 20 days work each year in consequence of exhaustion brought about by the unhealthy surroundings in which he lived 30.1.92.4

Transport

Transport

See Also RAILWAYS, ROADS, SHIPPING

Bicycle

Sketch Bicycle Ambulance at St. Alexandra Dock 15.6.91.3 Tricycle and bicycle popular with Hull girls 10.9.92.5

Cabmen

Formation of Cabman's Soc. in Hull 5.4.90.7

Carters and Rullymen

Hull Master Carters and Rullymen Association meeting 12.1.89.7

Lightermen

Opening of Hull lighterman's shelter, North Walls 18.5.89.3

Trams

Drypool and Marfleet Tram Co., Ltd.

Prospectus Drypool and Marfleet Tram Co., Ltd. 14.4.88.5

Meeting Drypool and Marfleet Tram Co. 25.5.89.3

Hull Tramways Co

Hull Tramways Co. appointment of a receiver 21.12.89.5

Meeting Hull Street Tramway Co. 20.6.91.5

Hull Trams property purchased by Hull Corporation 4.7.91.8

Meeting Hull Tramway and Works Comm. 27.6.91.5

Negotiations for purchase of Hull trams 29.10.92.3

Refs to purchase of trams and work by electricity 12.3.92.5

Trams in old town - should they be abolished 2.1.92.2

Trinity House

New entrance

Details of the new entrance to Trinity House 2.1.92.3

Plate

Long account plate of Trinity House 21.4.88.7

School

Adventures of a Trinity House Boy 6.10.88.5

Success of Old Trinity House boy in Samoa 9.4.92.2

Trinity House

And message from the sea 14.1.93.5 & 7

Yacht

Launch new yacht for Trinity House, Earles 9.7.92.3

Wars

Rorkes Drift 7.1.91.4

Water

Cottingham

And water supply 13.1.94.8

Fountain

To be erected in West Park 4.2.93.5

Hedon

And its water 9.9;.93.8

Drainage and water supply9.12.93.5

Sanitation at Hedon - a well for drinking purposes under a urinal 24.6.93.8

Hull

Complaints to Sanitary Committee on water supply of Hull 16.3.89.5

Mill dam Springs

Engineers report Mill dam Springs 28.5.87.5

Meeting Waterworks Committee-Mill dam springs 15.10.87.6

Newington

Alleged contamination of Newington water supply 20.9.90.5

Sutton

Rept. Sutton water supply 11.10.90.3

Waterworks

Meeting re extension to Hull Waterworks 14.5.87.5

Waterworks scandal in Hull 9.5.96.10

Weather

Weather

Floods

Serious floods in Hull Spyvee St. area 4.10.90.7

Storms

Severe local storms 25.11.93.6 & 7

Cottingham house set on fire in recent storm 7.8.95.8

Storm in Hull - Electricity Station on fire 29.6.95.7

Water spout

At Langtoft 23.6.88.8

Whaling

Whaling

'Truelove'

Famous Hull vessel, the 'Truelove' 4.1.96.6

Barron

Old Whaling days - Captain Barron, extract 11.1.96.2

Greenland whalers

Ref. old Greenland whalers 20.7.89.6

Loftly

Death of William Loftly, Leonard St. old whaler, brought 'Diana' back 23.3.95.6

South Sea whalers

Local gleanings including Hull South Sea whalers in 1788 and Hull whalers in 1788. Puritan emigrants from the Humber 12.5.88

Ward

Death of John Ward, last man of whaler 'Isabella' - at Bridlington 9.2.95.6

Whaling fleet

Local gleanings, includes list of Hull's whaling fleet in 1811 and Humber Bank Baths 18.2.88.7

Whaling song

Old Hull Whaling song 29.8.96.2

Women

Women

Parliamentary franchise

Sir Albert Rollit and others Bill extending Parliamentary franchise to women 23.6.88.2